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CODY HAYES
Grand Champion Steer Senior Showmanship

Banks deposits increase
By Alice Gilroy
Floyd County banks joined other 

South Plains banks in boasting an in
crease in deposits at the end of 1992.

The First National Bank of Floydada 
showed an increase of 4.37% over last 
years deposit. December 31, 1992 de
posits for FNB were $60,499,682.00, an 
increase of $2,538,407.00.

At Lockney’s First National the year 
end deposit totals were $34,240,860.00 
which is a 7.06% increase over last 
years $31.982,839.00.

The presidents of both Floyd County

banks attributed the increase to ag re
lated deposits and a surprisingly good 
second crop.

“It looked like it would be a terrible 
year this summer,” said Tom Farris, 
president of the First National Bank in 
Floydada. “However, the farmers had 
an exceptionally good milo crop, and 
government payments were good.

“The government paid out loans 
through crop insurance, disaster insur
ance and deficiency payments.”

When asked how the area retailers 
faredduring 1992,Farrissaid,“Agricul- 
turc related businesses that did not re

ceive government assistance, such as 
gins and chemical compatucs were hurt. 
However, when the farmer does well in 
a community supported by agriculture it 
always helps retail businesses.”

Ronnie Hardin, president of 
Lockney’s First National Bank echoed 
Farris’ observations.

“Ag related loans turned out better 
than we thought,” said Hardin. “The 
second crop was good and we had more 
than normal loan paydown and an in
crease in deposits. What’s good for the 
farmer is good for us.”

Highway resolution approved
By Juanita Stepp
Floyd County Commissioners Court 

approved a resolution in support of a 
proposed farm-to-market highway in 
northeastern Floyd County at the Janu
ary 11 regular monthly session of the 
county official. Passage of the resolu
tion will allow the officials to present the 
proposed project for consideration by 
state officials later this month.

Motion to approve the resolution was 
made by Precinct 3 Commissioner 
George Taylor. County Judge Bill Har
din provided the second and the vote 
was unanimous in favor. The only ques
tion asked by the other commissioners 
came from F*recinct 4 Commissioner 
Howard Bishop who asked, “If we pass 
this resolution, docs it mean that we are 
committing any funds to purchase the 
right-of-way at this time?”

Judge Hardin told Bishop that there is 
no commitments for funds at this time, 
either by the state or by the county. That 
will come later if the project is approved

by the state and plans for construction 
are completed.

The resolution expresses the court’s 
support of a proposed highway between 
State Highway 207 from a point ap
proximately two miles north of the 
South Plains Commun’ty cast approxi
mately 16.7 miles to FM 1065 just south 
of the Briscoc-Floyd County line. The 
document also states that the county will 
provide the right-of-way for the paving 
project at no cost to the state should the 
project become a reality.

Commissioners will have the oppor
tunity to present the proposed project to 
the Texas Highway Commission in 
Austin on January 26. The commission 
will then decide if the project will be 
studied and plans developed for com
pletion.

POSITIONS APPROVED
Due to the newly elected sheriff tak

ing office, the deputation of Floyd 
County Sheriffs Department personnel

HEATH STOERNER 
Grand Champion Swine

was before the court for approval. 
Commissioners approved the continu
ing employment of deputies Kyle 
Adams, Greg Pierce and John Meador 
under new Sheriff Charles Overstreet. 
Motion for this was made by Jackson 
and seconded by Bishop. All voted in 
favor.

Ralph Jackson was appointed as the 
Veterans Service Officer for Floyd 
County. He will be working on a volun
teer basis to assist local veterans with 
their veterans paperwork and problems. 
The county will provide him with a 
place to work and pay for operating 
expenses and training. Motion for the 
appointment was made by Taylor, sec
onded by Bearden and approved unani
mously.

Judge Hardin told the commissioners 
that the only available space for Jackson 
to work in at the courthouse at this time 
is downstairs in the basement. The 
commissioners authorize Hardin to 
work with Jackson in implementing 
space and equipment for his duties in the 
appointed office. Hardin also told the 
court that Jackson will need to attend a 
training school in Austin January 19-21. 
The county has been without a Veterans 
Service Officer since county secretary 
Margaret Herrera was deemed ineli
gible to serve as the position must be 
filled by a veteran according to Hardin.

TREASURER’S REPORT 
Treasurer Glenna Orman presented 

both monthly and quarterly reports to 
the court Her reports show that the 
county had $230,691.41 in funds at the 
beginning of October and received 
$835,883.85 during the last quarter of 
1992. Transfers between county ac
counts during the three month period 
amounted to $497,448.41 and disburse-

Continued On Page 2

By Neta Marble
Cody Hayes, Corbin Kellison and 

Heath Stoerner carried home grand 
champion honors from the 1993 Cock
ney Livestock Show. The animals were 
judged at the livestock bam located at 
the Floyd County Fairgrounds on Satur
day, January 9th. The show was spon
sored by the Lockney Chamber of 
Commerce.

Hayes claimed the grand champion
ship in the Steer Division with his 1126 
lb.. Medium Weight Crossbreed, steer. 
Kellison garnered the purple rosette in 
the Sheep Division with his 107 lb. 
Middle Weight Suffolk and Heath 
Stoerner carried off the grand champi
onship in the Swine Division with his 
229 lb Heavy Weight Cross.

Reserve Champion honors were gar
nered by Corbin Kellison with his 
Medium W eight Crossbred steer; 
Corbin Kellison with his Hampshire 
lamb; and Eric Bartlett with his Duroc 
swine.

Senior Showmanship winners were 
Cody Hayes - Steers; Rhanda Hickerson 
- Sheep; Cody Hayes - Swine.

Junior Showmanship winners were 
Carson Johnson - Steers; Ryon Smith - 
Sheep; Lacey Aston - Swine.

The Lockney Chamber of Commerce 
furnished the prize money, ribbons, 
rosettes and judges fee for the event. 
Ronnie and Trcena Aston donated $ 100 
to the Grand Champion exhibitor in the 
Steer Division. Louie and Cynthia 
Bybee and Martin and Robin Stoerner 
added $100 to the Grand Champion 
Exhibitor in the Sheep Division. Dickie 
and Peggy Lambert donated $100 to the 
Grand Champion exhibitor in the Swine 
Division. Warren Mathis gave each 
exhibitor five dollars for exhibiting.

Belt buckles were donated to the 
over-all Grand Champion and Reserve 
Champion exhibitors. Senior Show
manship winners and Junior Showman
ship winners from D&J Gin, Tye Com
pany, Sam & Kelly Fortenberry of 
Lockney Meat Company, Sun-Vue Fer
tilizer, Lambert Feed & Seed, Consum
ers Fuel, Randy & Julie Hancock and 
Family, Kathy, Kacie and Ty Young, 
Ronnie Aston & Family, Mike Mathis & 
Family, John David Turner & Family 
and Garry Burson of Ag. Crop Consult
ing.

Ronnie Thornton was the announcer 
for the event and Tina Graves the record 
keeper and cashier. She represented the 
Lockney Chamber of Commerce.

STEERS
Hereford
1st place and Breed Champion hon

ors went to Kristen Kellison.
Angus
Breed Champion honors were gar

nered by Bryan Bybee and Heath

Stoerner took Reserve Champion hon
ors.

1st - Bryan Bybee; 2nd - Heath 
Stoerner; 3rd - Tyler Bybee.

Crossbred
Cody Hayes won the Breed Champi

onship with his medium weight and 
Corbin Kellison was named Reserve 
Champ with his medium weight.

Light weight: 1st - Mark Todd Ter
rell; 2nd - Velvet Johnson.

Medium Weight: 1st - Cody Hayes; 
2nd Corbin Kellison; 3rd - Cooter Dur
ham; 4th - Tanner Johnson.

Medium Heavy Weight: 1st - Mark 
Todd Terrell; 2nd - Kori Kellison; 3rd - 
David Turner.

Heavy Weight: 1 st - Carolyn Tumer; 
2nd Cody Hayes; 3rd - Mikhael Dur
ham; 4th - Carson Johnson.

Participating in the judging for Sen
ior Showmanship were Cody Hayes, 
Tanner Johnson and Mikhael Durham. 
Those chosen for Junior Showmanship 
were Kristen Kellison, Bryan Bybee, 
Cooter Durham, Corbin Kellison and 
Carson Johnson.

LAMBS
Fine Wool
Gretchen Quebe was named Breed 

Champ with her Light Weight Fine 
Wool and Bryan Bybee Reserve Champ 
with his Light Weight Fine Wool.

Lightweight: 1st - Gretchen Quebe; 
2nd - Byran Bybee; 3rd - Jerod Glasson; 
4tl) • Amanda Henderson.

Heavy Weight: 1st - Jim Davis; 2nd - 
Cynthia Martin.

Fine Wool Cross
Josh Quebe took home Breed Champ 

honors with his Heavy Weight and 
Reserve Breed Champ honors went to 
Rhanda Hickerson.

Light Weight: 1st - Rhanda Hicker
son; 2nd - Leslianne Hickerson; 3rd - 
Jenna Ford; 4th - Leslianne Hickerson; 
5th - Tim Mitchell; 6th - Amanda Hen
derson.

Heavyweight 1st-Josh Quebe; 2nd 
- Fredcrico Cervantes; 3rd - Rodolfo 
Cervantes; 4th - Amanda Henderson; 
5th - Jerod Glasson.

Southdowns
Cynthia Martin was named Breed 

Champ and Allen Martin Reserve Breed 
Champ in the Southdown Division of 
the lamb show.

Lightweight 1st - Cynthia Martin; 
2nd - Allen Martin; 3rd - Amanda Hen
derson; 4th - Sarah Martin.

Hampshire
A Middle Weight Hamp belonging to 

Corbin Kellison was named Breed 
Champ and a Light Weight Hamp be
longing to Kristen Kellison Reserve 
Breed Champ in the Hampshire division 
of the lamb show.

Light Weight 1st - Kristen Kellison; 
2nd - Rhanda Hickerson; 3rd - Jim 
Davis; 4th - Frederico Cervantes.

Middle Weight: 1st - Corbin Kelli-
Cootinued On Page 10

CORBIN KELLISON 
Grand Champion Sheep 

1993 Lockney Livestock Show

School Board hears TAAS results
By Juanita Stepp
FLOYDADA — Board members for 

the Floydada Independent School Dis
trict heard the results of the latest round 
of Texas Assessment of Academic 
Skills testing (TAAS) at the regular 
session for the month of January. The 
Monday evening session was the site for 
presentations by secondary school 
counselor Shcree Cannon and elemen
tary school counselor Kathy Jahay, de
tailing the local students progress cm the 
twice a year examinations.

Jahay reported that all the scores had 
improved over tlie previous year and 
that the system was very pleased with 
the improvement in the third graders 
tested. Cannon also reported good 
things from the students tested in sev
enth grade, eleventh grade and twelfth 
graders retaking the exams. A detailed 
report from the counselors can be found 
elsewhere in this issue.

School superintendent Jerry Cannon 
reported that FISD has had several calls 
from other area school wanting to know

how the turn around was achieved in one 
year. According to Cannon and junior 
high principal Bruce Bramlet, Roydada 
was out scored in only one area and by 
only one school in this part of the state.

SUPERINTENDENT’S
CONTRACT EXTENDED

Beginning the annual process of 
evaluating and retaining personnel for 
the coming school terms, the board 
conducted an executive session for the 
purpose of evaluating Jerry Cannon, the 
school superintendent. Entering the 
closed meeting at 8:45 p.m., the board 
came out of executive session just after 
11:00 p.m. John Campbell made a mo
tion to extend the superintendent’s con
tract for one year, making it effective 
through the 1W5-1996 school year.

In light of the fact that no salary 
increase was made for the superinten
dent last year, the nx>tion also called for 
a salary increase of $5,750.00 per year 
on the contract. Don Hardy seconded

the motion made by Campbell. Board 
approval was by unanimous vote.

STUDENTS RECOGNIZED 
Earning recognition as outstanding 

students this month from A. B. Duncan 
Elementary School were: Brcnna

Dawdy, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Joe 
Dawdy; Ashley Hale, daughter of Mr. 
and Mrs. Richard Hale; Navidad Rosa, 
son of Mr. and Mrs. Gregoria Rosa; and 
Rebecca Warren, daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. Martin Warren. R. C. Andrews 
Elementary School honored: Clinton 

Continued On Page 3

Workday
The Royd County Stock Show work
day will be Saturday, Jan. 16, from 
9:00 a.m., until all the work is fin
ished. A short directors meeting will 
follow clean-up.

C
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BY THE WAY!

BY
ALICE
GILROY

I’m not sure, but 1 believe there are 
people out there who have taken per
sonal offense to the way we have mis
spelled their name or, most importantly, 
their children’s name.

We’ve gouen irate phone calls from 
parents and even some humorous phone 
calls from individuals wanting us to 
know that we misspelled their name. 
Most of them accept our apologies— 
some of them seem to feel that we did it 
on purpose.

Well— ĵust look in last week’s paper 
under the picture of Lockney’s Little 
Longhorns. Maybe that will convince 
you that it is nothing personal. My little 
boy is in that picture—but you wouldn’t 
know it because the name under it says 
Brandon Gilliland instead of Brandon 
Gilroy.

Now you would think that somebody 
in this office would be in lots of trouble 
for misspelling my kids name. Unfortu
nately 1 was the one that typed it! (Much 
to the relief of everyone I work with).

Brandon thought it was very funny 
that his mother didn’t know how to 
spell. His father thought I had lost my 
mind—and I’m beginning to agree with 
him.

There is no logical explanation that I 
can think of for looking at your own kids 
picture and typing a different name 
under it. Maybe out there somewhere 
there is another typesetter that has done 
the same thing. It would make me feel 
better if I heard from them.

The really bad thing was I didn’t have 
anyone tocall up and fuss at—so I called 
our typesetter Rosemary and fussed at 
her anyway—just to make me feel bet
ter.

•r'l u • ’{n:.* K. .1 •
We’ve been getting lots and lots of 

FAXS from, a Congressman Joe Barton. 
He says he is a Republ ican Candidate for 
the U.S. Senate seat vacated by Bentsen.

Now I’m not endorsing him—I don’t 
even know him. As a matter of fact he is 
beginning to annoy me. He is using up 
all my fax paper and expects me to put 
his “News Releases’’ in the paper. 1 tell

him the same thing I tell everybody who 
wants to promote themselves or their 
product—BUY AN AD!!!!

But there is one thing he has sent me 
that I thought ya’ll would find interest
ing.

He says he has reintroduced his bill to 
extend federal drug testing to members 
of the U.S. Congress. According to his 
“News Release”, in the last term of 
Congress Barton successfully passed 
his amendment in the House by a vote of 
226 to 190, butthe measure was stripped 
out in the House-Senate Conference.

“In the last Congress,” he said, “the 
House has passed legislation to require 
drug testing for CIA, National Aeronau
tics and Space Administration employ
ees and more than 6.3 million transpor
tation workers. Every member of the 
Armed Forces is already subject to test
ing and even the President has submitted 
to drug testing.”

He said his amendment would require 
that a random ten percent of the House 
of Representatives be tested for drug use 
each month. The results would be re
ported to the House Ethics Committee 
and be REPORTED PUBLICLY DUR
ING OCTOBER OF THE ELECTION 
YEARS.

Gee-I wonder why it failed???
Just one more law that Congress ex

empts itself from.

Donut Man’s Joke of the Week

Client: Listen, I need legal advice but 
I don’t have much money. What’s your 
minimum charge?

Lawyer: A hundred dollars for three 
questions.

Client: Gosh, don’t you think that’s 
pirctty steep?

Lawyer: Not really. What’s you last 
question?

Father: Now, Charles, these grades 
of yours just aren’t very good. Your 
friend Douglas doesn’t get C’s, does he?

Charles: No, but Douglas has very 
smart parents.

Commissioners approve resolution
Continued From Page 1

ments were $765,940.42 for the time 
covered by the report The report states 
that county funds as of December 31, 
1992 stood at $300,634.84.

Orman also reported certificates of 
deposit in the amount of $3(X),000.(X) 
which haveeamed$2,195.51 in interest 
Installment indebtedness in the amount 
of $ 1,831.37 exists at this time accord
ing to her calculations.

FARM WORK CONTRACTS
Four farm work contracts were ap

proved by the court. Two contracts were 
for locations in Precinct 2: Sterley Gin 
by Harold Ford, at a location 1/2 mile 
south to drain a ditch; Long & Klausing 
by Joe Cunyus, at a location 2 miles 
south and 1 west of Providence, water 
(stock lank). One request was from 
Precinct 3: Edna Gilly, at a location 3 
miles west of Cedar Hill Elevator for 
conservation, cleaning old improve
ments. The last was from Precinct 4; 
Billy Wason, no site given, fill washes 
and drag ranch roads for conservation.

OTHER MATTERS
The court examined all accounts and 

approved payment of properly pre
sented bills for the month. Budget 
amendments for transfers between 
stated budget accounts were also ap
proved during the Monday morning 
session. $40,000.00 was authorized for 
transfer from the Road and Bridge fund
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to the individual precincts in the amount 
of $10,000.00 per precinct The court 
also examined financial reports from the 
elected county officials who collect fees 
and fines.

Jury fees for the coming year were left 
unchanged at $12.00 per day. Motion 
for this came from Precinct 2 Commis
sioner Floyd Jackson and was seconded 
by FYccinct I Commissioner Connie 
Bearden. The vote was unanimously in 
favor of retaining the same payment for 
jurors and prospective jurors when 
called to serve.

The commissioners each drew names 
from the people who have served on the 
grand jury during the preceding twelve 
months for prospective members on the 
grievance committee. The four drawn 
will be asked if they would be willing to 
serve before the names are announced. 
This should be done at the next month’s 
court session.

The county will advertise for bids for 
a county depository on a motion by 
Bearden, seconded by Taylor and ap
proved unanimously. Bids will be taken 
from banking institutions interested in 
serving as the repository for county 
funds during the next two years. This is 
a bi-annual process.

Bids will also be taken for the sale of 
two used vehicles from the Sheriffs 
Department. Bishop made the motion to 
sell the two by sealed bid and it was 
seconded by Bearden. The vote approv
ing the proposed sale was unanimous.

Attending the session were Judge Bill 
Hardin, Commissioners Connie 
Bearden, Floyd Jackson, George Taylor 
and Howard Bishop. Also present were 
Glenna Orman, Virginia Taylor, Joe 
Taylor, Charles Overstreet, Fred 
Marble, Don Bean, Dwight Teeple, 
Kyle Adams, Eugene Beedy and the 
Hesperian-Beacon reporter.

A Qlft to theAntRicxn CiXwctK socitn
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Hill named Fireman of the Year

JAMES HILL

James Hill was named Fireman of the 
Year at an awards ceremony held re
cently by the Lockney Volunteer Fire 
Department.

Hill has been a member of the fire 
dqtartment for thirty three years. He 
became a volunteer in 1959 and has an 
ECA (Emergency Care Attendant) rat
ing.

He is the secretary for the organiza
tion and is in charge of posting the books 
and sending reports to the state organi
zation. Hill stated, “I have been secre
tary for so long that I don’t remember 
how many years it has been.”

Hill posts each fire and ambulance 
run from the bulletin board onto the 
official books and these records are 
periodically sent to the state. He also 
makes reports on the types of drills that 
the fireman practice at each meeting.

“We watch training films to show 
new concepts and the dangers in fight
ing fires. We have had two EMT (Emer
gency Medical Technician) schools.

The twenty three members of the 
volunteer fire department have attended 
fire schools in Canyon and in Lubbock 
and several have attended the Agro- 
Rescue school at Floydada,” stated Hill.

FEED BAG OPENS-The Feed Bag, formerly "O ur 
Place” helda Ribbon CuttingCeremony,Saturday, Janu
ary 9. The new owners (in aprons) are Todd and Shannon 
Stockstill. Junior Miss Kelli Bertrand(left) and Miss

 ̂f

Floydada Annette Garcia (right) were assisted by Tiny 
Miss Marla Reeves and Little Miss Kember Everett in 
holding the ribbon for Mayor Wayne Russell to cut.

Staff Photo

“ The equipment is so much better now. 
When I first started we had an old fire 
inick with no cab. It was bad in the 
winter time. 1 remember one winter we 
had a fire at the gin on the comer where 
you turn to go to Cedar Hill. There were 
several men who answered the call and 
we took turns driving the truck. It was so 
cold that no one could drive it too far. 
After that we got together and put a cab 
on the truck and then later when we 
could we put on doors.

He continued, “Before we got the 
new fire station we kept the truck at the 
old barracks and occasionally the 
pumper would freeze and we would 
have to set a heater on it to thaw it out. 
Nov/ we have a GMC for the country 
and a Ford for the city. The Ford is a 
1060 gallon per minute pumper.”

“When Lockney decides to get be
hind something they go to work at it. 
That is how we got the new ambulance 
and now we have a rescue truck. Next 
we would like to have an aluminum 
tanker to haul water in. We have a fund 
started for it. Several individuals and 
companies have made donations. The 
Lockney Co-op and Arvie Newton both 
have said that we could use one of ihcira 
trucks to pull it with.” *

Hill is a native Lockney. He has lived 
in Lockney all of his life except for eight 
years in Ellis County.

He drove a maintainer for Floyd 
County from 1951 until 1984 when he 
retired from full time duty. He still 
works part time and fills in when 
needed.

Hill is a member of the Lockney 
Senior Citizen Center. “The Senior Citi
zen Center is one of the greatest things 
that has happened to Lockney. I’m glad 
we have it,” he stated.

Degree as Doctor 
o f C h ir o p ra c t ic  
aw arded to P atzer

Dr. Bart Patzer has received his Doc
tor of Chiropractic degree from the 
Parker College of Chiropractic, Dallas.

Dr. Keith Patzer, Floydada, had the 
honor of presenting the diploma to his 
son.

“Dr. Bart” alsp was awarded a certifi
cate of being die most compassionate 
and dedicated intern doctor at the col
lege patient clinic.

Bart is a 1981 graduate of Floydada 
High School, and also graduated from 
Angelo State University in 1985 with a 
bachelors business marketing degree as 
well as a “pre med” basic science de
gree.

He was associated with Lederle Phar-, 
maceutical for three years, after which 
he entered chiropractic college.

Bart’s wife, Kcllye, received a degree 
in psychology from Angelo State Uni
versity in 1985 and a chiropractic assis
tant degree while Bart was in chiroprac
tic college.

After spending the holidays with his 
parents. Dr. and Mrs. Keith Patzer in 
Floydada, the couple plans on opening 
their office in the Austin area.

D m a t e
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Jessie Garza to receive 
scouting honors at banquet

Jessie Garza recently received notifi
cation that he has been elected to the 
J993 Class of the Haynes District Scout 
Hall of Fame.

The HDSHF was established in 1992 
to honor outstanding former Scout lead
ers. To be eligible a person must have 
served in a leadership position with a 
unit for a minimum of S years and be 
retired from leadership for at least 10 
years. Garza was one of ten selected for 
recognition this year.

Garza served as Scoutmaster of Troop 
206, in Lockney, from 1965-66, 1969- 
1979 and again in 1982. He was the 
Institutional Representative for Troop 
206 in 1967, and Troop 206 Committee 
Member from 1980-1981. He was also 
the Institutional Representative for 
Troop 299 from 1983-1985.

In 1973 Garza received the national

San George Award from the Roman 
Catholic Church which recognized his 
work in scouting and the church. “Only 
two people received this award that 
year," said Garza.

Also in 1973 the LockneyChamberof 
Commerce named Garza the Man of the 
Year.

As a Hall of Fame Inductee, Garza 
and his wife received complimentary 
tickets to the annual Haynes District 
Recognition Banquet to be held at 
Wayland Baptist University McClung 
Center, Friday, January 22. A reception 
honoring the Hall of Fame Honorees, 
where Garza will be presented with a 
plaque, will be held at 6:30 p.m. This 
will be followed by the banquet.

Anyone wishing to attend the banquet 
may call J im Crouch, at 2%-0207. Tick
ets for adults are $7.50 and $5.50 for 
children under 10.

FISD hears TAAS test results
Continued From Page 1 

Fyffe, son of Mr. and Mrs. Stephen 
Fyffe; Jackie Lucio, daughter of Mr. and 
Mrs. Joe Lucio; Patrick Odom, son of 
Mr. and Mrs. John Odom; and Angie 
Rodriquez, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. 
David Rodriquez.

Floydada Junior High School stu
dents selected for the awards this month 
included: Anthony Cruz, Mr. and Mrs. 
Raul Cruz; Todd Hinsley, Mr. and Mrs. 
Kim Hinsley; Abel Lopez, son of Mr. 
and Mrs. Demencio Lopez; and Peppre 
Selman, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Mike 
Arwine. FHS honored students: Pepper 
Hinkle, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Billy 
Hinkle; D. G. Hollums, son of Mr. and 
Mrs. Randy Hollums; Neal Nelson, son 
of Mr. and Mrs. Kevin Nelson; and Jodie 
Villarreal, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. B.
J. Villarreal.

DRUG DOGS IN AGAIN 
Cannon told the board that he had 

requests from the principals at the 
school campuses for instituting the use 
of the drug dog inspections in the dis- 
tricL He added that the school adminis
trators had indicated that problems with 
drugs were making their way onto the' 
campus of FISD schools and hoped that 
the program would alleviate the prob
lems before they escalate.

Hardy moved that the district return 
to the use of the drug dogs on school 
campus. Lloyd seconded the motion and 
the vote was unanimously in favor of the 
action. The program will be reinstated 
on a random basis during the remainder 
of the current school year.

RESIGNATIONS AND 
EMPLOYMENT
Resignations were accepted from 

Duffy Hinkle, high school aide, and 
Floretta Izzard, Special Education 
teacher at R. C. Andrews Elementary. 
Hinkle will be replaced by transferring 
Mary Emert from- A. B. Duncan Ele
mentary School to the high school. 
Karol Rainwater will be hired to replace 
Izzard for the remainder of the school 
year.

John Campbell made the motion to

accept the resignations and hire Rain- 
I water. No board action was required for 
the transfer. Villarreal seconded the 
motion and the vote was unanimous in 
favor of the action.

TAX REPORT
Administrative assistant Jimmie 

Collins presented the tax report, detail
ing tax collections for the previous 
month. According to his figures, the 
Floyd County Education District has 
collected 78.32 percent of the tax roll 
resulUng in $775,670.56 for FISD. 
FISD taxes collected at this time total 
$214,151.80 and are 76.83 percent 
complete. This means that $989,822.36 
in local tax revenues has been received 
by thedistrict at this time. The collection 
rate for property taxes in 1992 at this 
lime was 76.61 percent complete stated 
Collins.

OTHER MATTERS
Minutes for the previous meeting 

were read and approved as read. Motion 
to pay the monthly bills was made by 
Steve Lloyd and seconded by Don 
Hardy. Annual consideration to the 
purchase of a new bus was also on the 
agenda. The board authorized Collins to 
request a new bus for the 1993-94 school 
year through the state bidding process.

The bus will be utilized to keep the 
district’s fleet updated and will be a 53 
passenger vehicle. Motion for the pro
posed purchase was made by Hardy and 
seconded by Villarreal. Board vote was 
unanimously in favor.
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Council reviews monthly business

Auditors for the coming financial 
audit on the 1992-93 records were jq)- 
proved at the meeting. The board opted 
to remain with the firm of Bowers and 
Company for another year. The board 
expressed the opinion that it would be 
more beneficial to continue with an 
accounting firm which is already famil
iar with the district and the regulations 
dictating financial procedures during 
the year. Board president Charlene 
Brown made the motion to that effect 
and was seconded by Hardy. Other 
board members agreed with a unani
mous vote.

Cannon informed the board that he 
had received a telephone call indicating 
that the recent TEA accreditation visit 
had resulted in a good report for the 
district. He told the board that as soon as 
the written results were available, he 
would see that each received the infor
mation.

In addition to the families, friends and 
teachers of the outstanding student 
honorees, those attending the meeting 
were superintendent Jerry Cannon, 
administrative assistant Jimmie Collins, 
board members Charlene Brown, Don 
Hardy, John Campbell, Trena Simpson 
and Billy Joe Villareal. Others attending 
included principals Joe Christian, Bruce 
Bramletand Ellen Enriquez, curriculum 
director Grant Hambright and the 
Hesperian-Beacon reporter. Board 
member Michael Hinsley was not pres
ent.

Fair Board learns 
from convention

“Excitement is in the air fw members 
of the Floyd County Fair Board who 
attended the 66th annual Texas Associa
tion of Fairs and Expositions (TAF&E) 
Convention in Dallas on January 8- 
10th," stated Shawnda Foster.

“Our weekend included talking to 
carnivals, clowns, puppets, flea circuses 
and insurance agents. We attended 
seminars and talent shows which ranged 
from singers, magicians, ventriloquist 
and others.

“We made some valuable contacts as 
well as gained knowledge which will 
make our 1993 Floyd County Fair even

bigger and better than next year.”
She continued, “If you, or someone 

you know, would like to be a part of this 
excitement please join us for our first 
meeting of the year on Wednesday, 
January 20th at 6:00 p.m. in the Home 
Economics Department at Lockney 
High School. We will be having a chili 
supper and on the agenda are reports on 
the TAF&E Convention and election of 
1993 officers.”

Attending the convention were board 
members Greg and Cris Taylor, Kyle 
and Kay Brock, David and Tammy Ray, 
Paul Baker and Shawnda Foster.

JESSIE GARZA

Letters To 
The Editor
Dear Editor,
No one can imagine the response that 

was received from our request to help 
meet the needs of our residential people.
I was overwhelmed by the tremendous 
support from the area for Central Plains 
Center for Mental Health, Mental Retar
dation and Substance Abuse.

It was heart wanning to see the gener
osity of area businesses, individuals, 
clubs, organizations and church groups. 
Many sent new gifts, monetary dona
tions and many expressions of “what 
ever we can do to help!”

Each year as I try to express the grati
tude we feel it becomes even more diffi
cult to find the right words to let each of 
you know how important you are in 
helping our people to have a joyous and 
happy holiday. Just remember that there 
are many people whose Christmas 
would not have been “Christmas” with
out your generosity.

Thank you, not only for the donation 
of gifts and money but for your concern 
to help others less fortunate than your
self.

The community has always given 
above and beyond, and this year was no 
exception. There are always many wor
thy projects and our nine county catch
ment area always comes through. What 
a great place to live.

Heartfelt thanks to all, 
Wilma Gowens 

Floydada Branch Office Manager 
Central Plains Center 

for MH/MR & Substance Abuse

Courtroom
Activities

By Juanita Stepp
LOCKNEY — Proposed fencing 

around the roll off boxes was on the 
agenda for the Lockney City Council 
January 7 regular meeting, but was not 
discussed as no cost estimates have been 
received at this time.

Problems with one of the city pickups 
was addressed at the Thursday morning 
session. Poole’s Automotive has looked 
the vehicle over and reported that the 
problem is in the transmission. He also 
recommended that the air conditioner/ 
heating fan and compressor as well as 
the muffler also be rqrlaced at this time. 
Poole estimated a cost of $850.00 for the 
transmission replacement

A motion was made by council 
member Sam Fortenberry that the re
pairs be undertaken with the cost to be 
aiqrroved at the discretion of Alderman 
Gary Marr af ter the total cost of the work 
is detOTnined. Alderman Terry Jones 
seconded and the council approved the 
motion unanimously.

Minutes from the previous meeting 
were read and approved. Alderman Bil 
Anderson made the motion to pay the 
monthly bills with alderman Jones pro
viding the second and the council tq)- 
proving the motion on a unanimous 
vote. Council members also reviewed 
the financial statements for the month of 
December, commenting on the excel
lent financial position of the city at the

end of the calendar year.
No one had a specific item to report 

on departmental business, but Mayor 
Kenneth Wofford told the council that 
police chief Lennie Gilroy had ap
proached him with the information that 
the stray dog problem was getting out of 
hand. Wofford informed the council that 
the police department intended to take a 
more strict attitude toward all dogs run- . 
ning loose around town in the enforce
ment of existing ordinances and distri
bution of tickets to owners whenever 
possible.

Council member Anderson asked 
that the city look into the situation con
cerning the cross walk adjacent to the 
hospital and the hospital annex on Main 
Street He reported that there seems to 
be little regard for pedestrians in the 
crosswalk and that drivers are not yield
ing to those using the crosswalk. No one 
on the council was certain if the area had
been designated a crosswalk cm* if it was 
just painted there for convenience.

Attorney Paul Lyle urged the council 
to place the item on the agenda for the 
next session and check into the status of 
the crosswalk before taking any action. 
Mayor Wofford suggested having po
lice chief Gilroy assess the situation and 
make a recommendation for whatever 
action he deemed necessary to make the 
crosswalk a safe passage area fw pedes
trians between the two hospital facili

ties.
Wofford also brought up the fact that 

he had been iqjproached by one of the 
farmers involved in trying to get the 
railroad to sell the right of way for the 
rail line being abandoned back to the 
adjacent land owners instead of to Rails 
& Trails for a walk/bike path. The 
mayor said that he was asked if the city 
would be willing to contribute $50.00 to 
assist in covering the expenses the group 
is incurring in the attempt to persuade 
the railroad to sell them the land.

Lyle told the council that they could 
not donate to such a project unless the 
couiKil first voted to support the group 
and their endeavor. Then a donation to 
support the cause could be made. He 
suggested that the item be placed on an 
agenda for a later meeting and discussed 
at that time.

The council next went into an execu
tive session to receive an update on the 
pending litigation concerning the voting 
districts. No action was taken following 
the session.

Attending the first meeting for 1993 
were Mayor Kenneth Wofford, council- 
men Sam Fortenberry, J. D. Copeland, 
Gary Marr, Terry Jones and Bil Ander
son, city secretary Charlotte Hooten, 
city attorney Paul Lyle and the 
Hesperian-Beacon reporter.

This Week

Dear Editor
I would like to thank the Caprock 

Hospital District Board of Directors for 
all the work they have been doing. Liv
ing across the street from the hospital, I 
have seen how many extra meetings 
(morning, noon and night) they have 
attended to take care of business.

With noofficial administrator, the day 
to day tasks have fallen to the board 
members. I think we as a community 
owe them an extra pat on the back for 
their willingness to accept this responsi
bility.

Hats off to Fred Thayer, Joy Assiter, 
Jerry Thompson, Kenneth Pitts and Jim 
Word. If you see any of them around 
town, say thanks!

Clar Schacht

STOCK SHOW WORKDAY 
Floyd County Stock Show workday 

will be Saturday, Jan. 16, from 9:00a.m. 
until all the woric is finished. A short 
directors meeting will follow clean-up.

ADULT EDUCATION 
Adult Education Classes, including 

ABE, GED,£SL and Computer Lab, are 
now in session each Monday and Tues
day evenings from 6:30 to 9:00 p.m. in 
the Floydada High School Coop Lab. 
Interested individuals may begin at
tending at anytime. Instructors are Jan 
Thayer and Mary Garcia.

• .1. ■
BLOOD PRESSURE CLINIC 
Free blood pressure clinic is held in 

the community room of the First Na
tional Bank in Floydada every Tuesday 
from 9 a.m. to 11 a.m. Everyone is 
welcome.

ALCOHOLICS ANONYMOUS 
Alcoholics Anonymous and Al-An- 

ons meet each Tuesday night at 8:00 
p.m. Anyone wanting the loving fellow
ship of men and women who can share 
their experience, sttength and hope are 
welcome. Meetings are held in the 
County Extension Building, at the noiih 
end of the building. Anyone interested

HIGH LOW
38 42
41 69
33 39
28 31
15 22
23 30
32 46

may call 983-3635 or 652-3546. 
WEATHER

Courtesy of Energas
DATE 
Jan. 6 
Jan. 7 
Jan. 8 
Jan. 9 
Jan .10 
Jan. 11 
Jan. 12

4-H PARENTS TO MEET 
The Floyd County 4-H Parents/Adult 

Leaders Association will meet Thurs
day, January 21, in the County Exten
sion Office beginning at 7:00 p.m'. All 
pfdî iHs and leaders are urged to attend.

LITTLE WOMEN AUDITION 
Anyone interested in auditioning for 

the Little Women play come to the 
Upstairs Theatre, at Floydada’s Meth
odist Church, at 3:(X) p.m. Sunday, Janu
ary 17.

MISS FLOYDADA DEADLINE
Anyone interested in participating in 

this year’s Miss Floydada pageant must 
have their entry forms submitted to the 
Chamber of Commerce by 4:30 p.m., 
Friday, Jan. 29. The pageant will be held

Feb. 6. Age categories are: Tiny Miss, 3- 
6; Little Miss, 7-9; Junior Miss, 10-13; 
and Miss Floydada 14-18.

CAPROCK GENEALOGY
SOCIETY MEETING
The Caprock Genealogy Society will 

meet Monday, Jan. 18, at 7:00 p.m. in 
the Floyd County Historical Museum. 
The program will be “Alabama— T̂he 
Good The Bad and The Ugly.”

FLOYD COUNTY
FAIR BOARD MEETING
The first meeting of the year for the 

Floyd County Fair will be held on 
Wednesday, January 20 in the Home 
Economics Building at Lockney High 
School. The meeting will begin at 6:(X) 
p.m. and a chili supper w'ill be held. On 
the agenda will be a discussion of the 
TAF&E Convention and election of of
ficers.

SOS TO MEET
Floydada Spirit of Sharing will hold 

the annual meeting of its extended board 
of directors on Monday, January 18, at 
7:00 p.m. in the meeting room of the 
First National Bank of Floydada. Atten
dance of a representative from each 
participating organization is important.

in county court, January 6, Lorene 
Burleson was charged with Failure to 
Send Child To school. Also charged 
with Failure To Send Child To School 
were Rosie Garcia and Hector Zavala.

Mr. and Mrs. Bruno Mendez were 
charged with two cases of Failure To 
Send Child To School.

Rex Breed was charged, on January 7, 
with Theft of Service.

There was no disposition on any of 
these cases.

TOP 10 REASONS Goon & Goon
Has Been In Business 

For Over 65 Years:
Reason #2. Fast, Fair Claims Service 
Reason #10. We Are Here When You 
y Need Us

Goen & Goen
"Serving You For Over 6S Yeara”

102 E. California 983-3524

Financing Available
EOUAt NOUtlNO
LENDER

First National Bank in Lockney and the Floydada Branch 
are now offering fixed rate long term real estate financing 
to qualified borrowers with sufficient down payment.

i IRST 
NATIONAL 
BANK

201 N. Main, Lockney, Texas

LOYDADA 
BRANCH

105 S. Wall, Floydada, Texas
806-983-5116 Member F.D.I.C. 806-652-3355
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Floyd County 
Lifestyles
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GOOD AMBASSADOR-FIoydada's Tiny Miss Marla Floydada Chamber of Commerce. Shown here are: (sit- 
Reeves (standing) visited the Daisy Group last week to t«ng left-right) Katy Gooch, Rachel GrifTin, Whitney 
encourage the young ladies to sign up for the upcoming Williams, Callie Leeson, Sharon Nelson, Kristan Lackey, 
Miss Floydada Pageant. The deadline for entry in the Kimberly Aleman, Lauren Powell and Meghan Graham, 
pageant is January 29. Entry forms can be picked up at the Staff Photo

We
Salute. . .

HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
Thursday, January 14 - Michael Rain

water
Friday, January IS - Forest Morton.

Jay Hollums, Chris Enriquez 
Saturday, January 16 - George Gar

cia, Jr., Any Waide, Deanna Logan.
Kyle Smith

Sunday, January 17 - Carlos De- 
Hoyas, Therese Sims, Joiee Ellis 

Monday, January 18 - Joe Garza, Pr- 
isca Rocha, Holly Lee 

Tuesday, January 19 - Brenda Rowan

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY v 
Sakutlay, January 16 - Mr. and Mrs.

ChrisTlarda/n‘on
Sunday. January 17 • Frank and 

Lily Maldonado

WE SALUTE YOU IN LOCKNEY 
HAPPY BIRTHDAY
Thursday, January 14 - Tamera Coo

per, Justin Graves, Jennifer Graves.
Danny Huggins, Cagan Cummings,
Less Ross

Friday, January 15 - Alfred Ochoa,
Bethany Wilson, J J . McLendon 

Saturday. January 16 - Les Reed, Lisa 
Terrel, Stephanie Martin, Anabell 
Gonzalez

Monday, January 18 - Kristi O:hoa,
Jessica Ochoa, Kristi Montgomery 

Tuesday, January 19 - Priscilla Per
ales, Philip Garza

Wednesday, January 20 - Susie Per- 
alez, Richard Guerrero

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY
Friday, January 15 - Mr, and Mrs.

Kenneth Edwards
Tuesday, January 19 - Mr. and Mrs.

Joe Neil Rexrode, Mr. and Mrs. Steve 
Garcia

GUESS WHO—Can you name this family? (Hint, four are Lockney Senior 
Citizens and one lives in Plainview.) For the correct answer contact Gene 
Newton.

Look Who*s New!
SHERMAN
Jordan Sherman would like to an

nounce the arrival of her baby brother, 
Tucker Bryce, bom January 10, 1993. 
Tucker weighed 10 lbs. 12 oz. and was 
22 inches long.

His parents are Billy Bob and Robin

Floydada Senior Citizens 
Menu

J
January 18 - 22

Monday:
Baked ham, sweet potatoes, green 

beans, hot roll, margarine, cherry or 
plum cobbler

Tuesday:
Beef stroganoff noodles, broccoli 

spears, hot roll, margarine, angel food 
cake

Wednesday:
Fried chicken, mashed potatoes, peas 

and carrots, tossed salad, bran muffins, 
pear

Thursday:
Brisket, mashed potatoes, fried okra, 

biscuits, margarine, apricots
Friday:
Liver and onions, macaroni and toma

toes, green beans, wheat rolls, brownie

It's Time.

"An Ounce of Prevention 
Is W orth A Pound of Cure"

Th« largest living spaclas of kan
garoo atands aavan foot tall.

Now’s the time to apply 
ferti'lome*

Weed A Feed Special
on well-established, 

common 
bermuda grass 

and
St. Augustine 

lawns.

Covers
2,500
sq. ft. 

per bogJ

WEED & FEED SPECIAL
• Controls weeds before they germinate!

Effective against dandelions, crabgrass, 
henbit, foxtail and bur clover.

• Contains 20-4-4 formula and 5 important
trace elements to feed your lawn.

PRODUCER'S
COOPERATIVE

of Floydada
983-2821

Floydada Nursing Home 
Happenings

By Jo Bryant
FLOYDADA — Hello there! Do 

hope this finds you warm on this cold, 
icy January 12 day. Wears all warm and 
doing good.

Monday started our week as usual 
with coffee, juice, and cookies. Bro. 
Williams, pastor of the First United 
Methodist Church gave the devotional. 
Irene Wexler was still gone. We sang 
some songs at 2 p.m., the residents 
painted ceramics, at 4:30 the residents 
had exercise.

Tuesday, Bro. Richardson brought 
the residents some bananas and shared 
the word, song with us. At 2 p.m. the 
ladies from the Companion *N’ Caring 
had their monthly meeting in the dining 
room. New officers were elected. They 
help to fold the newsletter, calendar. At 
6:30 Roberta Hardin came and played 
the piano for us.

Wednesday, was sing-a-long and 
popcorn. At 2:30 the residents played 
Bingo. Knox Jameson had the first

Bingo. Mary Alice Davis assisted the 
residents with Bingo.

Thursday, was the Resident Council 
monthly meeting at 2:30. Ottis Johnson 
opened the meeting. The residents get a 
chance to express their needs or compli
ments. They enjoyed popcorn and hot 
chocolate.

Friday. Neil McClung came and gave 
the devotional on Faith, not fear for the 
new year. We don’t know what the fu
ture holds, but we do know who holds 
the future. Joyce Lipham played the 
piano for us and we sang some songs. 
Friday evening the residents played 
dominoes had some hot chocolate. 
Exercise at 4:30. No bus ride due to bad 
weather.

We welcome a new resident. Garnet 
Goen. She is the mother of Dale Goen.

Thought
Many things are opened by mistake,
but none quite as often as the mouth.

Sherman of Lockney.
Grandparents are Charlie and Barbara 

Carthel and Bill and Mary Sherman.

Great-grandparents are Nina Yoa
kum, Cecil and Charlotte Carthel, Elfie 
Sherman and Mr. and Mrs. E. A. Bonner.

Senior Citizens News
By Thelma Jones
FLOYDADA — Sympathy to 

Beauiah and Agness on the loss of their 
sister and brother-in-kw, Mr. Sam 
Bingham in Lubbock. They attended the 
funeral. Beauiah Baker in the loss of 
sister-in-law in Fort Worth. Mr. L.D. 
Smith in the of his wife.

We had 24 at the luncheon Saturday 
and visitors. The visitors were Mr. and 
Mrs. Joe Walker of Hobbs, New Mex
ico. He is the son of Mrs. Carl Reese the 
former Inez Walker and her husband. He 
was here visiting.

Mr. and Mrs. Turner visited Marie 
and Lanell Tardy.

The sun sure looks good today, hope 
it stays out as we have had such cold wet 
weather.

Mrs. Virginia Watts of Hale Center 
visited her mother, Mrs. Deeota Odam 
Wednesday evening.

Glenna Miller of Sandhill spent 
Thursday and Friday night with Lula 
Teague.

Lula Teague visited recently in 
Pampa with her son. '.h iv '
ix M i^ Y’Blood visited Mrs. Opal Earp 
one afternoon last week,

BUY IT. 1 
1 SELL IT. 1 
I FIND IT.

r  i A S 5 I M F D

1950 Study Club 
hears beauty tips

By Jane McCulley
f l o y d a d a  — The January meet

ing of the 1950 Study Club was held 
January 5 in Oie home of Roberta 
RusseU. The program, ‘Taking Care of 
My Total Self," was brought by Brenda 
Becknell of the Robert Spence School of 
Modeling. Her topic was, “Image 
Awareness.” She gave tips on skin care 
and makeup. She stressed that it was 
important ttot a woman spend as much 
time taking off makeup as putting it on.

Ms. Becknell also spoke about 
women’s clothing, saying that women 
typically wore 10% of their wardrobe 
90% of the time. “Color”, she said, “is 
important part of how one feels," When 
depressed, brighter colors should be 
worn. Cool colors favor those with dark 
hair and ivory skin, while warm colors 
are more pleasing for women with fair 
skin and lighter hair shades. However, 
aqua, coral and cream are considered 
“universal colors” which most women 
can wear.

She discussed clothing styles, fashion 
types and accessories, adding that hose 
color should be the same color as the 
hem of one’s garment, but never darker 
than the shoes. Study Club members 
enjoyed the program very much.

Following the program, a short busi
ness session was held. The main topic of 
discussion was the club’s walking path 
project. The fund drive is to end Febru
ary 1. Donations will be accepted until 
that date. Due to the wonderful response 
of community organizations and indi
viduals, the $2,000 goal has been 
reached, but it is hoped that other dona
tions and pledges will come in so that the 
walking path can have the addition of 
benches and perhaps some landscaping 
to make the path not only useful, but 
attractive. Club President Geniele 
Evans, expressed gratitude for all who 
have helped with the project and espe
cially for the city council which encour
aged the club to launch the fund project 
and promised to help make the walking 
path a reality in Floydada.

SHAKLEE
983-5246

IVALENTINE’S DAY
is February 14th!

The Floyd County Hesperian-Beacon 
would like to give you an opportunity to 

Show Off Your Valentine!

Our annual 
Valentine*s Day Brag Pages 

will be published on 
Thursday, Feb. 11.

$10.00
(1,2 or 3 persons in photo)

$15.00
(4 persons or more in photo)

Each photo will be placed in a heart-shaped frame, with a larger heart being 
used for 4 persons or more. The child's name, age, parents and 

grandparents will be listed imder each photo,

PLEASE FILL OUT THE FOLLOWING AND SUBMIT WITH YOUR PHOTO:

Child's name and A ge...............................................................................................
Parents........................................................................................................................
Grandparents.............................................................................................................

Great-Grandparents..................................................................... ............................

(If additional space is needed, please attach on separate sheet of paper.)

D eadline to turn pictures in to 
The Hesperian-Beacon is Thursday, Feb. 4, at 5 p.m.

Pictures may be taken to either the Floydada or Lockney office.
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Marriage vows joining Stacy LaNae 
Hinsley and Zachary Bill Nutt were 
exchanged at 7:00 p.m. in the First 
United Methodist Church in Floydada 
with Gene McCarty performing the 
ceremony.

The bride is the daughter of Kim and 
Sarah Hinsley of Floydada. Nutt is the 
son of Edwin and Barbara Nutt of 
Floydada.

Given in marriage by her father, the 
bride selected an ivory gown with an off 
the shoulders cape collar with a satin 
Jacket that snugly fit the body to the 
waist with a ivory satin train with cut out 
flowers and scalloped edge. Puff sleeve 
U^s with lace down to the finger tips, 
trimmed in ivory pearls. She carried a 
dried bouquet of ivory, purple and teal 
flowers with greenery, adorned with 
babies breath and ivory streamers. For 
something old, the bride attached her 
grandmother Huckabec’s gold wedding 
band to her bouquet, something new 
was a diamond necklace given to her by

the groom and she wore pennies in her 
shoe of both their birth dates.

Attending the bride as maid of honor 
was Kristy Hinsley, sister of the bride. 
Bridesmaids were Crystal Sanders and 
Janet Himes.

Bridal attendants wore black dresses 
with teal, purple flowers with gold ac
cents with an off the shoulder collar. 
They carried a bouquet of purple, teal, 
and ivory dried flowers with babies 
breath.

Flowergirl was Lindsey Nutt, niece of 
the groom. Jason Nutt, nephew of the 
groom, was ring bearer.

Acting as best man was Ed Nutt, father 
of the groom. Groomsmen were Darmy 
Nutt, brother of the groom and Mark 
Nutt, brother of the groom. Ushers were 
Michael Goen, Randall Sims, Wesley 
Campbell and Grant Cage.

Candle lighters were Todd Hinsley, 
brother of the bride and Chad Hinsley, 
cousin of the bride.

The alter was decorated with three 
arched candelabrums and two heart 
shaped, entwined with greenery and 
while twinkle lights.

Musical selections were presented by 
Wendy Pierce. Vocals by Scott Crader 
were “Let It Be Me” and by Sid and 
Wendy Harper of Lubbock, “1 Cross My 
Heart”.

The reception hosted by the bride and 
grooms parents was held in the fellow
ship hall. Decoration behind both tables 
were lattice with greenery and while 
twinkle lights. The bride’s cake was 
white adorned with purple and teal flow
ers. Punch was served from a crystal

punch bowl. The groom’s table had a 
fruit cascade, cheese crackers and cof
fee. A mixture of purple and teal napkins 
were used on both tables.

For traveling, the bride chose a floral 
denim skirt with a cream blouse and 
purple sweater. The groom wore a 
purple brush poper shirt and Wranglers. 
Following a wedding trip to Ruidoso, 
the couple will make their home in 
Levelland.

Stacy is a 1991 graduate of Floydada 
High School and is employed at Odens 
Chevrolet Nutt is a 1990 graduate of 
Floydada High School and is presently 
attending South Plains College.

Senior Citizens Rockins
By Gene Newton
LOCKNE Y— There were 67 present 

last Thursday night. Another year has 
begun and we are looking forward to a 
new year and new activities.

The host for January is Marie Wylie 
and Bertha Rolling. The host for Febru
ary is Geneva Barclay and Gene New
ton. You that will be a host in the nev 
year please post your name on the bulle
tin board at the center, this is your or
ganization and you will get from it what 
you put in it. Lets make this year a good 
one.

The new directors for 1993 are: Loyd 
Duvall, president; C.L. Henderson, vice 
president; Effie Sherman, secretary; 
Virginia Sissney, Financial chairman; 
R.W, Johnson, Harley Workman, Elton 
Wiley and Aubry Kent; Kathem Coo
per, dietician; Walter Reeves, food de
liver; Ruby Hartman, host chairman; 
Harley Workman, entertainment; Lav- 
em Carthel, bus trips; Kathem Cooper, 
bake sales; Lee Henderson, quilling; 
Gebrgfc'Ford, t^uikticKbl^ Sdnfly Sut
ton, ga^ge sales; BernictTlKd'ill, 
book; James Hill, maintenance; Hazel 
Johnson, exercise; Leona Watson, 
Christmas party; and Gene Newton, 
reporter.

The exercising classes will be Mon
day, Wednesday, and Friday mornings 
at 9:00 a.m. by Hazel Johnson.

Bertha Rolling has been running 
around again, she has been in Sherman, 
Texas visiting her sister and brother.

We want to remember our sick, 
Jimmy Stennett has been in the hospital, 
guess what the doctor says he has a 
heart Now come on “Slick”, we miss 
you at the Senior Citizens. Hope your as 
good as new by the time you read this.

Our sympathy to Effie Parker on the 
death of her sister-in-law, Velma Smith 
of Amarillo, who was buried the 5th of 
January. Sympathy to the Fewell family 
on the death of Kenneth Fewell.

Leona Watson and Kathem Cooper 
want to thank everyone who donated 
gifts for our Christmas party this past 
year.

Remember our age limit for Senior 
Citizens is SS so come on this is your 
organization and we need you.

MENU
January 18 - 22

Monday:
Spaghetti and meatballs, Garbanza 

beans with bacon bits. Harvard beets, 
carrot coins, cherry supreme, garlic 
toast

Tuesday:
Chicken fried steak, gravy, creamed 

potatoes, green peas, green salad, 
brownies, biscuits 

Wednesday:
Ham, lima beans, au gratin potatoes, 

lettuce wedge, apple cobbler, combread 
Thursday:
Pork chops, hominy, green beans, 

jello salad, sugar cookies, biscuits 
Friday: n;

P  Salmon croquettes, tarter sauce, tyven 
brown potatoes, baked beans, coleslaw, 
peaches

Com panion Caring 
elects new  officers 
a t January m eeting

The Companion ‘N’ Caring met at 2 
p.m. in the dining room of the Floydada 
Nursing Home for their monthly meet
ing.

Dorothy Neff called the meeting to 
order. Shirley Varner opened with a 
prayer.

New officers were elected. Sue 
Walker, president; Leona Neff, vice 
president; Shirley Varner, secretary/ 
treasurer; Dorothy Neff, scrapbook; Ola 
Smith, telephone committee.

The Ladies have taken on many proj
ects this past year. They assisted with 
getting togethCT the friendship quilt for 
49 residents. It will be ready soon. They 
have mended, wrapped gifts, done la
dies hair and men’s hair, wrote letters, 
read the Bible and assisted at the parties.

If you are interested in joining the 
Companion ‘N’ Caring volunteers, you 
may call any of the members. Ladies 
present at the meeting were. Sue 
Walker, Leona Neff, Shirley Varner, 
Ola Smith, Dorothy Neff and Jo Bryant, 
absent was Ruth McIntosh.

GOLDEN WEDDING ANNIVERSARY-William and Faye Bertrand cele
brated their 50th wedding anniversary Sunday with their children. Following 
churcbservicesat the First United Methodist Church in Floydada, the families 
Jtonored the couple with a dinner at the Depot Restaurant in Lubbock. The 
Bertrand's were married January 13,1943 in McAllen, Texas.

Photo by R Photography

CLEARANCE SALE
on ALL

Refrigerators and Freezers
in Stock

14 cu. ft. Kenmore.................... $479.99
18 cu. ft. Kenmore....................  599.99
22 cu. ft. SxS Kenmore..............889.99
16 cu. ft. Chest Freezer............. 309.99

Many More Appliances in Stock 
Hurry In While Supplies Last!

Hours: 8:30 - 5:30 Mon. - Fri. 9:00-12:00 Sat. 
100 S. Main, Floydada 983-2862

Vf̂

COMPANION ’N* CARING O FH CERS-The Companion 'N' Caring met in 
the dining room at the Floydada Nursing Home last week for their monthly 
meeting and to elect new ofTicers. Pictured are (left to right) Ola Smith, Jo 
Bryant, Dorothy Neff, Shirley Varner, Leona Neff, Sue Walker and (back row, 
middle) Dolores Cannon. Courtesy Photo

Clearance
Sale

Continues!

it04-06 North Main
DEPARTMENT STORE

Lockney, Texas

MRS. ZACHARY BILL NUTT
Photo by R Photography

Just a tiny baby 
Like an angel from above 
He came into our home and hearts 
To teach us how to love.
We wait for him each morning 
He helps make life worthwhile 
To hold him in our arms again 
and see his pretty smile.
The Good l^ rd  tells us in His Word 
If His Kingdom we would see 
That in our hearts we must be 
As clean and pure as He.
He tells us in His Word again 
Take heed, do not despise 
Any of his little ones 
They are precious in His Eyes 
He tells us in His Holy Word 
They have a special place 
Their angels always do behold' r'AA't 
In Heaven, Our Father's Face - rW 
I pray the Lord to guard his soul 
As on through life he goes.
And always keep his heart so pure 
As the sweetest flower that grows. 

____________(One who loves him)

Announcing the
arrival o fa
brand new

Weight Watchers
for a brand 

new yoa

Pay just $59 for 8 weeks. 
T ^ ’s a savings of $4l.

We’re coming to your town. And we’re bringing with 
us a simple, sensible approach to losing weight — 
including all the great new changes we’ve made for 
1993. So join Weight Watchers today. Attend our 
pre-paid 8-week series for the low price of $59 -  that’s 
less than $7.50 a week.

Community meeting now forming in 
FLOYDADA AND LOCKNEY

For more information call: 
1-800-359-3131

Offer valid in participating areas 37, 96 and 107 only. (South Texas West Tesa. end 
Smui Barbara C o t^ ,  CA.) 01992 WeigM Watchm Imernationai, Inc. Alt hriMs 
reserved.
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Girls earn second in 
LJHS 7th grade tourney

DISTRICT TOURNAMENT ACTION -  Lockney 7th grade girls earned the 
second place finish in the tournament they hosted January 7 ,8  & 9.

-  Staff Photo

Longhorn varsity boys 
bested by Shallowater, 64-45

The LcKkney Longhorns were bested 
by the Shallowater boys team 64-45 in a 
district game played in Shallowater on 
January 8.

SCORES BY QUARTERS:
Lockney...........15____ 7___ 7.. .16
Shallowater.. 19.. .17.. .15.. .13

The Lockney seventh grade girls 
basketball team defeated the Coronado 
Junior High White team 35 - 14 in the 
first game of the Lockney Seventh 
Grade Tournament held January 7,8,9.

Stacy Bigham was leading score- 
maker in the game. She made 21 points, 
one of which was a three pointer made 
just as the buzzer was sounding. Niomi 
Sepulveda followed in the scoring with 
four points. Scoring two points each 
were Eloisa Soliz, Callie Wilson, Pep
per Billington, Leslianne Hickerson and 
Gretchen Quebe.

SCORES BY QUARTERS:
Lockney.............. 8.. .20.. .26.. .35
Coronado Junior
High White team.. 2 .. .5.. .10.. .14

7TH GRADE GIRLS DEFEAT 
HALE CENTER, 21-16 
The Lockney seventh grade girls 

basketball team defeated the Hale Cen
ter girls 21-16 in the second game of the 
Lockney Tournament.

Stacy Bigham led the scoring in the 
second game with 10 points. Callie 
Wilson followed with 6 points and 
Leslianne Hickerson added five points.

SCORES BY QUARTERS:
Lockney___11.. .19.. .19.. .21
Hale Center.. .0 .. .4.. .14.. .16

LOCKNEY GIRLS LOSE 
CHAMPIONSHIP BY SIX 
The Lockney seventh grade girls lost 

the championship game of their tourna
ment by three baskets to the Nazareth 
girls. The score at the final buzzer was 
26-20.

Callie Wilson was the leading score- 
maker with lOpoints, Stacy Bigham and 
Leslianne Hickerson each racked up

Jared Mosley led the scoring with 11 
points. He was followed by Marcus 
Bueno with 8 points, Leo Vargas with 6 
points, Phineas Riddley 6 points, Alfred 
Martinez 4 points, Shawn Hill 4 points, 
Jason Graham 4 points and David 
Turner 2 points.

Vargas shot two three pointers in the 
game.

Lockney JV boys play Shallowater
The Lockney Junior Varsity team 

dropped their game with Shallowater 
52-14 on January 8th at Shallowater.

Carlos Perales led the scoring with 8 
points. He was followed by Romaldo 
Chavira with 3 points, and Jared Clark

Clark 2 points.
Chavira made one three pointer.

SCORES BY QUARTERS:
Lockney.............1____3___ 2___ 8
Shallowater.. 10.. .13.. .13.. .16

four points and Niomi Sepulveda added 
two points.

SCORES BY QUARTERS:
Lockney.. .4___8 . . .  10.. .20
Nazareth. .6.. .17.. .21.. .26

LH S v a r s i t y  
g i r l s  fa l l  to 
S h a l l o w a t e r

The Lockney girls varsity basketball 
team fell to the Shallowater girls by four 
baskets in their game on Tuesday, Janu
ary 8. The score at the final buzzer was 
63-55.

Carolyn Turner was the leading 
scoremaker in the game. She scored 29 
points and five of the baskets w oe three 
pointers. Lisa Vargas turned in 14 
points, Danielle McDonald 6 points and 
Dede McCarty 6 points.

SCORES BY QUARTERS:
Lockney.............12.. .28.. .35.. .55
Shallowater.. .12.. .30.. .41.. .63

LITTLE LONGHORNS NAMED-Named Little Long
horns the week of January 11-15 at Lockney Elementary 
School were (l-r, back row) Syndee Nevarez, Tessa Davis, 
Erica Taylor, Anna Cienfuegas, Veronica Pedroza, Desha 
Smith; (l-r, row 2) Rebecca Rendon, Misty Adams, Lala

LOCKNEY SEVENTH GRADE TOURNAMENT ACTIO N- This Lockney  ̂
Shorthorn is going up for shot during the seventh grade basketball tourna
ment held in Lockney last weekend. *’ Staff Photo

Mart inez  home on leave

Martinez, Angel Torres, Jared Lambert, Coty Garza; (I- 
r, row 3) Vanessa Becerra, Diana Garcia, Karlon Hooten, 
Amanda Hancock, April Bueno, Esequiel Sepulveda; (l-r, 
front row) Crystal Molina, Marti Nolan, Yvonne M arti
nez, Serjio Leal, and Victor Martinez. Staff Photo

LOCKNEY — Lance Corporal Jose’ 
D. Martinez, son of Salvador and Adella

Lockney school 
events this week

BAND BOOSTERS 
MEETING
A meeting of all Lockney Band 

Boosters has been scheduled for Mon
day, January 18 at 7:30 p.m. in the Band 
Hall at Lockney High School. All par
ents are encouraged to attend.

LOCKNEY 4-H 
CLUB MEETING 
The Lockney 4-H Club will meet 

Monday, January 18 at 7:(X) p.m. at the 
Lockney Community Center.

L o c k n e y  

School Menu

January 18 - 22
Monday:
Breakfast - Toast, creamed pork, fruit 

cocktail, milk
Lunch - Com dogs with mustard, 

vegetable soup, crackers, apple, cook- 
ies, milk

Tuesday:
Breakfast - Cereal, cheese, apple, 

milk
Lunch - Baked chicken, rolls, 

creamed potatoes, green beans, peanut 
butter cake, milk

Wednesday:
Breakfast - Pancakes, ham, pears, 

milk
Lunch - Italian spaghetti, lettuce and 

tomatoes, com, roll, peaches, milk
Thursday:
Breakfast - Toast, eggs, French fried 

potatoes, milk
Lunch - Grilled cheese, pork in beans, 

coleslaw, banana, ice cream, milk
Friday:
Breakfast - Cereal, toast, orange, milk
Lunch - Hamburger, French fried 

potatoes, lettuce salad, peach cobbler, 
milk

OLD-FASHlOPiED
S E R V I C E  I S  

ALIVE AND WELL
' Convenience 
' Everyday Low Prices 
' Delivery by Mail 
' Baby Needs 
' Vitamins, Health Aids 
" Cards, Gifts 
* Cosmetics, Perfumes 
" P.C.S., Blue Cross, PAID, 

National Guard. Welfare

i CLARK

TRS 3 Care (Teachers Retirement Prescriptions)

CLARK PHARMACY
DANNY CLARK

1-800-783-3312
320 N. Main Pharmacy -652-3353 

Residence - 65^3712 (24 Hour Call)

S O L D o lG O L D

PLUS FREE 
CUSTOM  
FEATURES 
- A  TOTAL 

VALUE OF UP 
TO $70.

S A V E

$20
3 WEEK DELIVERY

7IRTQ1RVED
^  CLASS RINGS

INCLUDES 
ALL 10K, 14K 

&18K  
DESIGNER 

SERIES 
STYLES

The Original Gass Ring.-
L-12SLJ222S4SiL!£!i2I!L22l.2££L_§2£.i!2j£L̂ L̂ 2!2i!2î _-

IRINGTHISAD

SCHACHT
Flowers, Jewelry & Gifts

112 W. Poplar, Lockney 652-2385 8:30 - 5:30 Mon. - Sat.
"Our Pleasure Is To Serve You"

___________________________ M

Martinez of Lockney, is home on a 10- 
day leave from Seattle, Washington.

Jose’ graduated Basic Training in 
February of 1992 and continued to train 
at Marine Combat Training and School 
of Infantry, all in Camp Pendleton, 
California. Also, Marine Corps Security 
Force School in San Francisco.

Jose’ is aboard the USS Nimitz and 
will stay until July of 1994. While on the 
USS Nimitz, Jose’ will travel to Sin
gapore, Australia, Hawaii, Saudi Ara
bia, Hong Kong, Japan and various cit
ies in C^fom ia.

V

LCPL JO SE' D. MARTINEZ

,v  ' . . r  *1

ELS LAB STUDENTS OF THE W E E K - Named as ELS Lab Students of the 
Week at Lockney Elementary School were (I) Julia Robles, Perfect Paper, and 
(r) Monica Lopez, Lab Pal of the Week. — Staff Photo

D C J B i i r g e r &
Shake Sale!

Quarter-Pound^ 
Hungr-Buster* and 

16-oz. Shake

Both For Only

On Sale 
at Dairy Queen® 

January 4'24, 1993
M«9 U t ^ « A T ( n ( } ( I A m D O  Corp */TM R*g U t  & Tm 

Ti 0 0  Op Coim CTi 0  0  Op fl*r>-coolfJ waight

DO



Varsity boys defeat 
Lubbock Cooper team The Best lUe Can Be In '93

FLOYDADA — The Roydada Var
sity Boys Basketball team brought their 
season record to 9-7 with a victory over 
Lubbock Cooper in an away game on 
Friday, January 8. The FHS boys de
feated their opponent 61-52. L ^ in g  
the scoring for Coach Mike 
Cocanoughcr’s team was Michael Hen
derson with 22 points. Henderson had 
11 rebounds and made 6 of 10 free 
throws during the game.

Jammic Davis scorcd 9 points during 
the match, making 7 reboundsand 1 free 
throw. Netting 6 points each were 
Johnny Eguia, Tyron Henderson and 
Brandon Gilliland. Henderson made 6 
rebounds and Gilliland had 9. Gabino 
Suarez made 5 points as did Tate 
Glasscock. Suarez made 1 of 3 free 
throws and Glasscock had 2 of 2. Tad 
Terrell scored 2 points in the game.

SCORE BY QUARTERS
1st 2nd 3rd 4th Tot.

Roydada....13...... 20....12....... 16 61
Cooper...... 12........14....15........11 52

DIMMITT BESTS FHS 
Traveling to Dimmitt on Tuesday, 

January 12, the FHS boys varsity had a 
rough trip. According to Coach Co- 
canoughcr, “We had a bad night. The 
boys played hard, but we were very cold 
shooting the ball, making only 14 of 24 
free throws and our outside shooting 
was only about 25 percent.”

M. Henderson was the leader in scor

ing for the evening, making a total of 24 
points. T. Henderson netted 13 and 
Davis made 6. Gilliland and Eguia each 
scored 3.

SCORE BY QUARTERS
1st 2nd 3rd 4th Tot.

Floydada...... 7.......9 9 24 49
Dimmitt...... 16......16.....12.....16 62

The team now has a 9-8 season record 
and the loss to Dimmitt begins district 
play. The next outing for the FHS round 
bailers is scheduled for Friday, January 
15, here at home. The team is slated to 
play at 8:00 p.m.

Troop 357 nets
1.360 lbs. of food

FLOYDADA — Floydada Scouts 
from Pack and Troop 357 went out in 
force Saturday, January 9, on their an
nual food drive.

The previous date of November 21, 
1992, had been cancelled due to bad 
weather. The scouts would like to thank 
the people of Floydada for making this a 
successful drive. A total weight of over
1.360 pounds was collected and taken to 
the Spirit of Sharing to distribute to the 
underprivileged of our community.

Once again, scouts of Pack and Troop 
357 greatly appreciate the people of 
Roydada for their support
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FHS varsity girls 
beat Petersburg

By Criselda Valdez
FLOYDADA — The Roydada High 

School senior in the spotlight this week 
is David McCarty, who was bom in 
Winnipeg, Manitoba, Canada. David is 
the son of Gene and Eleanor McCarty 
and has one older sister, Laura, who 
lives in Lubbock.

This is David’s second year as a stu
dent in FHS, and he made a place for 
himself very quickly. Before coming 
here he attended high school in 
Cloudcroft, New Mexico, where he was 
in Who’s Who his sophomore and junior 
years and was nominated for Congres
sional Scholar representing New Mex
ico. Other schools he has attended in
clude McLean and Kress.

David was on the baseball team last 
spring, and he is on the basketball team 
now and plans to play baseball again. 
Needless to say, one of his favorite 
hobbies is watching sports on TV. Last 
summer he attended the Texas Tech 
basketball camp where he received the 
Most Valuable Defensive Player award, 
and his team won the three on three 
championship.

David plans to attend college although 
he has not chosen a college yet. He plans 
to study some kind of engineering. He

DAVID McCARTY
also plans to marry but does “not see this 
happening in the near future.”

When asked what he likes best about 
Floydada High School, he replied, 
“There are many good things: the stu
dents are easy to get along with and the 
teachers are very cooperative.”

David likes to accomplish something 
that is a challenge to him. With that 
attitude he certainly will be one FHS 
senior who will be ‘The Best That We 
Can Be in ’93!”

FLOYDADA — Kacie Lackey lead 
the scoring for the FHS Girls Varsity 
team in a Tuesday, January 5 meeting 
between FHS and Petersburg. Lackey 
had 15 points on seven Held goals and 
one free throw. The girls beat their 
opponents 48 to 35 on the home court 
according to Coach Deanna Logan.

Elisa Suarez made 8 points on field 
goals, including two three pointers. Tara 
Vickers had 6 points on two field goals 
and two free throws and Mandy Bailey 
made 5 points on a field goal and 3 free 
throws. Tian Younger, Kelly Bailey and 
Holly Henderson each scored 4 points 
and Kristy Hinslcy had 1.

SCORE BY QUARTERS 
1st 2nd 3rd 4th Tot.

Roydada...13....... 14....9..... 11 48
Plrsburg.... 6.........16....9...... 4 35

GIRLS FALL TO
LUBBOCK COOPER
Meeting Lubbock Cooper on Friday, 

January 8, the girls were defeated 56-51 
on their opponents territory. High scorer 
for the team was Suarez who made 16 
points on field goals, including 4 three- 
pointers. Lackey made 9 points on two 
field goals and 5 free throws. “Younger 
and Hinsley each scored 6 points while

TAAS r esul t s  p r e s e n t e d  
to FISD boar d  members

By Sheree Cannon
FLOYDADA — Roydada students in 

grades 3, 7 and 11 performed much 
better on the Texas Asessment of Aca
demic Skills (TAAS) tests as compared 
with results from 1991 and with the state 
averages according to figures released 
to the Board of Trustees Monday eve
ning. The Board also reviewed results of 
current seniors who took the test.

Grade 11 Exit Level results were high
est in writing as 93 percent of the juniors 
mastered the writing section as com
pared to the slate’s average of 83 percent 
mastery. The most significant achieve
ment this year was that every junior who 
took the writing section passed the writ
ten composition part of the lest. This is 
also an increase of 23 percentage points 
above last year’s writing results. 
Floydada juniors scored 60 percent 
mastery in math which is equal to the 
slate average. Reading results were be
low the preliminary stale results as 61 
percent mastered the reading as com
pared to 76 percent statewide.

Students in grade 7 scored at or above 
Slate averages in all 3 areas of the tests 
and were much belter that results in 
1991. Writing scores were at the 72 
percent mastery level compared to slate 
average of 68 percent Reading scores 
were at the 71 percent mastery level 
while the slate average was 51 percent. 
Math scores were at the 54 percent level 
at the local and state level. In compari
son to last year’s grade 7 scores, 1992 
results indicate gains of 21 percent in 
math, 43 percent in reading and 34 per
cent in writing and 27 percent in those 
passing all tests.

Students in the third grade showed 
improvement in all three areas of the 
test. Test results show the following: 
reading scores - 66 percent mastery 
compared to 64 percent mastery in 
1991; writing scores - 49 percent mas
tery compared to 41 in 1991; math 
scores - 83 percent mastery compared to 
75 last year; all tests passed - up from 37

percent mastery to 44 percent.
All three groups of students in grades 

3, 7, and 11 who look the tests in Sep
tember and October are the last to par
ticipate in fall testing. The Slate’s new 
transition plan calls for testing students 
in grades 4,8, and 10 in the spring. The 
TAAS tests will be given to the students 
in these grades in early May 1993. The 
exit-level test which all students must 
pass before receiving a high school 
diploma will be given in grade 10 rather 
than grade 11. This will allow the stu
dents more opportunities to retake the 
tests before graduation if necessary. The 
new testing plan for Texas students also 
includes additional testing in science 
and social studies during the 1993-94 
school year in grades 4 and 8.

The school personnel were extremely 
pleased with the results. Administrators 
stated that they feel improved scores are 
a result of the total school staff assuming 
responsibility for helping students mas
ter the TAAS. The campus site-based 
decision teams have also made sugges
tions for improvement and many of 
these ideas have been implemented as a 
result of these suggestions.

M. Bailey and Shayla Tumcr each made 
4. Tamie Cocanougher, Kayla Turner 
and Vickers each had 2.

SCORE BY QUARTERS 
1st 2nd 3rd 4th Tot.

Roydada....2....13..... 14.....22 51
Cooper....14......5.....18..... 19 56

JV girls beat 
Petersburg

FLOYDADA — FHS Junior Varsity 
Girls look on and defeated the Peters
burg girls on Tuesday, January 5, here at 
home. The JV girls toted up 32 points to 
their opponent’s 24. High point individ
ual for the Coach Regina Smith’s girls 
was Pepper Hinkle with 9 points scored 
on three field goals and three free 
throws. Jamie Crow made 7 points and 
Joni Smith added 6. Lezlie Warren 
made 4 while Danika Dudley and Salina 
Shorter each netted 3.

SCORE BY QUARTERS
1st 2nd 3rd 4th Tot.

Roydada.... 6..... 13.....11.....2 32
Petersburg... 14.... 6......6..... 10 24

LUBBOCK COOPER 
TAKES FHSJV GIRLS 
Tlie FHS J V girls were defeated 37-25 

by Lubbock Cooper on Friday, January 
8 playing in Lubbock. Lezlie Warren 
was the leading scorer with 10 points on 
three field goals and four free throws. 
Danika Dudley made 6 points on two 
field goals and two free throws. Smith 
made 4 points. Crow had 3 and Hinkle 
netted 2.

SCORE BY QUARTERS
1st 2nd 3rd 4th Tot.

Floydada... 3....... 5....10........ 7 25
Cooper....14.......12....6.........5 37

DUNCAN STARS -- Chosen as Duncan Stars last week 
were: (front row, left to right) Jerry Whitaker, Vanessa 
Lopez, Joe Manuel DeLaFuente,SpencerSchacht,Felisha 
Luna, Cynthia Castillo, Anna Maria Coss; (2nd row) Ty 
Heflin, Mandi Wood, Tammy Lopez, Jacob Lucio, Niada 
Lira, Joanna Rioja.s, Skyler Cornelius; (3rd row) Kim

berly Green, Scotty Gilbert, Ruddy Castenada, Jacob 
Morales, Holly Wiles, Jamie Johnston; (back row) Rocky 
Reyes, Amanda Rendon, Christopher Hartline, Jonathon 
Martinez, Melody Eubanks, Lee Roy Garza, Noelia Sal
dana and Kimberly Reyes.

— Staff Photo

F lo y d ad a  n in th  g rad e  g irls ro u n d b a lle rs  fall to  F rio n a
SCORE BY QUARTERSThe ninth grade FHS girls faced Fri

ona on Monday January 4, playing in 
Friona. They were on the losing end of a 
50-33 score. According to Coach Re
gina Smith, the leading scorer was Dana

Floydada School Menu

January 18 - 22
Monday:
Breakfast - Cinnamon toast, orange 

juice, milk
Lunch - Pig in blanket, com, fried 

okra, applesauce, milk
T uesday:
Breakfast - Sausage, toast, apple 

juice, milk
Lunch - Frilo pie, pinto beans, mixed 

greens, combread, chocolate cake, milk
Wedne.sday:
Breakfast - Scrambled eggs, toast, 

apple juice, milk
Lunch - Chicken nuggets, gravy, 

mashed potatoes, green beans, peaches, 
hot roll, milk

Thursday:
Breakfast - Pancakes, syrup, pine

apple juice, milk
Lunch - Burriloes, Spanish rice, 

tossed salad, peanut butler cookie, milk
Friday:
Breakfast - Dry cereal, graham crack

ers, orange juice, milk
Lunch - Hot dogs with mustard, 

French fries, tossed salad, apple cob
bler, milk

Higginbotham-Bartlett
Welcomes New Manager

Tracy Webb

Drop in this week 
and check out the 

MANAGERS SPECIALS

214 S. WALL, FLOYDADA 983-2140

McCandless who made 19 points on 8 
field goals and 3 free throws. Lyndi 
Probasco made 9 points and Lacy 
Golighlly had 1. Missy Pemell and 
Talea’ Owens each scored 2.

Brown earns place on 
WTSU President's List

FLOYDADA — Roxenne Brown, of 
Roydada, was one of 158 West Texas 
Stale University undergraduates who 
was named to the President’s List.

Students earning President’s List rec
ognition achieved a semester grade 
point average (GPA) of 3.850 (of a 
possible 4.(XX)) or belter with a mini
mum class load of 12 undergraduate 
hours.

Roxenne is the daughter of Gary and 
Charlene Brown of Roydada. She is a 
junior and majoring in mathematics.

Roydada.... 8.,
Friona........ 15.

.. 3....14

.12...10

Sunbelt
M arketing

Providing 
for your 

Life & Health 
Insurance

"Competitively Priced"

Billy Colston
P.O. Box 158
Floydada (806) 983-2669

DAM RO N SHOES
Soft Spots 

$45.00

We have the brands you love!
Naturalizer 
Eastland 
Soft Spots 
Connie

Keds
Calico
Southern Comfort 
Hanes

Inside Model Boot Shop
600 Broadway 296-9163 

Plainview, Texas

%

1-10x13
(Wall Photo)

1- 8x10
2- 5x7 
2- 3x5

16- King Size Wallets 
8- Regular Size Wallets

994 Deposit 
$11.00 Due at 

Pick up
(plus tax)

$1199
WE USE 

KODAK PAPER

220 South 2nd, Floydada
DATE: Mon. &Tues.)

Jan. 25 & 26 
PHOTO HOURS; 9-7

Group charge 
99< per person

row CRM r m  cot

PAPER
•or a Good Loo*'
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Ware Family to perform at 
Lockney First Baptist Church

LOCKNEY — The First Baptist 
Church of Lockney will be hosting 
Connie and Allison Ware and family in 
concert on Sunday, January 17,1993, at 
10:4S a.m.

The Wares have ministered in over 30 
of our United States in revivals, music 
revivals, concerts, banquets, retreats, 
conventions, evangelism conferences, 
etc. Also, they have served and/or trav
elled in over 20 countries around the 
world.

After graduation from high school, 
Connie attended Baylor University, 
receiving his Bachelor’s degree in 
Music Education. Thereafter, he re
ceived the Master of Church Music 
degree from Southwestern Seminary.

Connie began full time ministry in this 
field July 15, 1973. Shortly after this 
date, Connie and Allison Clinch were 
married in 1974, and began their minis
try together.

Connie is currently serving as Music 
Director for the Conference of Texas 
Baptist Evangelists. They have two

sons, Collin Daniel (bom May 30, 
1980), and Jonathan William (bom 
April 30, 1984), and now they travel 
together as a family, sharing the Good 
News of Jesus.

V .

%

WARE FAMILY

Obituaries
WILLIE BROEKING
Services for Willie R. Broeking, 76, 

of Lorenzo were at 2 p.m. Wednesday, 
January 13, 1993, in First Baptist 
Church with the Rev. Jory Golden, 
pastor, officiating.

Burial was in Lorenzo Cemetery 
under direction of Caner-Adams Fu
neral Home of Ralls.

Mrs. Broeking died Monday, January 
11,1993, in Lubbock’s Methodist Hos
pital after an illness.

She was bom in Santa Anna and 
married Harold Broeking in August 
1976 in Lorenzo. He died in March 
1990. She was a bookkeeper for Rain
bow Bakery and a member of First 
Baptist Church.

Survivors include two brothers, Ken
neth Reynolds of Lubbock and Harvey 
Reynolds of Floydac^; two sisters,ireoe 
Cowan of Lubbock and Ginny Cole of 
New Home.

Pallbearers were Carl Reynolds, Dee 
Reynolds, Terry Reynolds, Buddy Rey
nolds, Cary Halford, Joe Miller and 
Scott Parson.

MIRL J. LEWIS
Funeral services for Mirl J. Lewis, 58, 

of Hastings, OK., were at 1:00 p.m. 
Friday, January 8, 1993, in the First 
Baptist Church in Temple, Okla., with 
Rev. Ken Tombley, officiating.

Burial was in the Fairlawn Cemetery 
in Comanche, Okla., under the direction 
of Hart-WyattFuneral Home in Temple, 
Okla.

Mrs. Lewis died Tuesday, January 5, 
1993, in an Oklahoma City hospital.

She was bom Mirl Jean Morgan on 
May 22, 1934, in Stephens County, 
Oklahoma. She made her home east of 
Comanche until the age of 11. At that 

■ time, she and her family moved to Lock
ney. In 1954 she moved east of Wau- 
rika, Okla.,and lived thereuntil moving 
to the Red Stone Community near 
Hastings in 1961.

She married S.J. Lewis on January 19, 
1958 in Henrietta, Texas. She was a 
member of the First Baptist Church.

She was preceded in death by a son at 
infancy.

Survivors include her husband; a 
daughter, Mrs. David (Donna Jan) 
Cobum of Norman, Okla.; a brother, 
Glen Morgan of Plainview; a sister, Lois 
Colvin of Lockney; five nieces and 
nephews.

i
m

DOYLE RAPER
Services for Doyle Raper, 68, of 

Plainview were at 2 p.m. Monday, Janu
ary 11, 1993, in First United Methodist 
Church with the Rev. Max Browning, 
pastor, officiating. Dean Brookshire, 
minister of Ninth and Columbia Sueet 
Church of Christ, assisted.

Burial was in Plainview Cemetery 
under direction of Wood-Dunning Fu
neral Home.

He died at 2:27 p.m. Saturday, Janu
ary 9,1993, in Methodist Hospital after 
a sudden illness.

He was bom in Lockney and gradu
ated firom Lockney High School. He 
was a U.S. Army veteran of World War 
II and married Evelyn Jacobs on March 
23,1946, in Plainview. He was a service 
man for Southwestern Public Service 

. until retiring in 1986. He was a member 
of the Church of Christ, Model T Club of 
America, American Legion and Veter
ans of Foreign Wars.

Survivors include his wife; and a son, 
Kelly of Houston.

The family suggests memorials to a 
favorite charity.

WANDA SMITH
Services for Wanda Faye Smith, 63, 

of Floydada were at 1 p.m. Saturday, 
January 9,1993, in City Park Church of 
Christ with Gene McCarty, officiating.

Burial was in Olton Cemetery under 
direction of Moore-Rose-White Funeral 
Home.

Mrs. Smith died at 5:45 a.m. Thurs
day, January 7, 1993, in Lubbock’s 
Methodist Hospital after an illness.

She was bom in Crowell and had 
loved in Olton before moving to 
Floydada in 1950. She married L.D. 
Smith Jr., on February 6,1948, in Olton. 
She was a homemaker and a member of 
the Church of Christ

Survivors include her husband; two 
sons, Mike of Floydada and Shawn of 
Phoenix, Ariz.; a daughter, Tynette 
DcSino of Phoenix; a sister, l^iveme 
George of Olton; her mother, Thelma 
Hysinger of Olton; and two grandchil
dren.

The family suggests memorials to 
Lubbock Children’s Home.

AAAERICAN
CANCER
SOCIETY

PUBLIC NOTICE

PUBLIC NOTICE

We the undersigned County Judge and Commissioners in and for Floyd 
County, Texas hereby certify that we have this da led made an examination of 
and compared the County Treasurer’s Quarterly report, filed with us on this 
11th day of January, 1993 and have found the same to be correct and in due 
order and that the total of all funds held by the County Treasurer, as well as 
other assets in her hands in the sum of $300,634.84.

First National Bank, Certificate of Deposits $300,000.00.

WITNESS OUR HANDS, officially, this 11th day of January, 1993.

William D. Hardin, County Judge 
Connie D. Bearden, Commissioner Precinct No. 1 

Floyd W. Jackson, Commissioner Precinct No. 2 
George Taylor, Commissioner Precinct No. 3 

Howard G. Bishop, Commissioner No. 4

1-14C

AIKEN BAPTIST CHURCH 
Clay Burdette, Pastor

Sunday School.......10:00 a.m.
Morning Worship. . . .  11:00a.m.
Evening Worship.........6:00 p.m.
Wednesday:

Bible Study........ :. 7:30 p.m.

APOSENTO ALTO 
DE PENTECOSTAL 
203 SE 2nd & College 

Lockney 652-2204
Chon ^pulveda, Pastor 

Wednesday Evening. . .  7:30p.m.
Sunday School..........10:00 a.m.
Sunday Worship.......... 5:(X) p.m.

BIBLE BAPTIST CHURCH 
Floydada 

Bob Chapman
Sunday:

Sunday School___10:00 a.m.
Morning Worship. .  10:45 a.m.
Prayer Meeting___6:00 p.m.
Evening Service....... 6:30 p.m.

Wednesday:
Evening Services__ 7:30 p.m.

CALVARY 
BAPTIST CHURCH 

Floydada
Claude Porter, Pastor

Sunday School........... 9:45 a.m.
Morning Worship. . . .  11:00 a.m.
Bible Study..................6:00 p.m.
Evening Worship........6:(X) p.m.
Wednesday Evening...  7:00 p.m. 

*****
CARR’S CHAPEL

Service Every Sunday:
Morning Worship. . .  9:30a.m. 
Sunday School___10:30 a.m.

No Evening Services 
««>«>**

CITY PARK 
CHURCH OF CHRIST 

Floydada
Gene McCarty, Minister

Sunday:
Bible Study............. 9:30 a.m.
Morning Worship.. 10:30 a.m. 
Evening Worship. . .  6:00 p.m. 

Wednesday:
Bible Study............ 7:30 p.m.

*****
EVANS CHAPEL 

BAPTIST CHURCH 
Rev. Sammy Hollaway

Sunday School..........10:00 a.m.
Morning W orship/... 11:00a.m.
Afternoon Worship__ 2:00p.m.

: Training Union.......... 6:00 p.m.
: Evening Worship.......7:00 pjn.
: Wednesday:

Prayer Meeting........7:(X)p.m.
*****

n R S T  ASSEMBLY 
OF GOD CHURCH 

Floydada
G.A. VanHoose, Pastor

r Sunday School...........9:45 a.m.
: Morning Worship...... 10:50a.m.
: Sunday Evening

Evangelistic.............6:(X)p.m.
i Wednesday:

Night Service......... 7:30 p.m.
*****

; RRST BAPTIST CHURCH 
Floydada

; Rev. Howell E. Farnsworth J r.
; Sunday:

Sunday School........9:45 a.m.
Morning Worship.. 11 :(X) a.m. 
Adult Church

Training...............6:00 p.m.
R.A.’s, G.A.’s,

Mission Friends..  6:00 p.m. 
Evening Worship. . .  7:00 p.m. 

I Wednesday:
Evening Meal........ 6:(X) p.m.
Acteens.................... 6:00 p.m.
Prayer Meeting........7:00 p.m.
Youth Bible Study. . .  7K)0 p.m.

CHURCH
DIRECTORY

n R S T  BAPTIST CHURCH 
Lockney

Harold Abney, Pastor 
Les Reed, Youth Minister 

Kent Lloyd, M usk Minister 
SuiKlay:
Sunday School............. 9:45 ajn.
Kfoming Worship. . . .  10:45 ajm. 
Discipleship Training . 6:00 pjn. 
Kids of The King

Children’s Choir.. .  6KX) p.m. 
Evening W orsh^. . . .  7:00 p.m. 
Wednesday:

Prayer Meeting.........7K)0 pjn.
Youth Activities. .  . 7:00 pjn.
RA’s and GA's...........7:(X) pjn.
Pre-School Choir___ 7KX)pjn.
Adult Choir.............. 8:(X) p.m.

3rd Saturdays:
Men’s Breakfast. .  7:(X)a.m. 

1st Tuesday and 3rd hkmdays:
Baptist Women.......... 3:(X)pjn.

*****
n R S T  CHRISTIAN 

CHURCH 
Rev. Robin Hoover

Sunday School............ 9:45 ajn.
Sunday Worship......... 11:00a.m.

*****
n R S T  UNITED 

METHODIST CHURCH 
Floydada

Clark WiUiams, Pastor
Sunday School..............9:45 a.m.
Morning Worship.......1 lKX)ajn.
Youth Fellowship.........5:00 pjn.
Evening Worship......... 6:00 p.m.

*****
n R S T  UNITED 

METHODIST CHURCH 
Lockney

Tommie Beck, Pastor
Sunday School.............9:15 a.m.
Worship Service........10:30 a.m.
UM Y............ ............... 5:00 p.m.
Evening Warship. . . . .  6:00 pjn. 
United Methodist Women, Hill 

Circle, 3rd Tuesday . .  9:30 ajn  
Ruth Wesley Circle, 2nd and 4th

Mondays................. 10:30 a.m.
*****

FRIENDSHIP CHAPEL CME 
Floydada

Rev. James Jenkins
Sunday........................ 9:45 a.m.
Morning Service........11:00 a.m.
Wednesday:

Bible Study.............8:00 p.m.
*****

GRACE FELLOWSHIP 
CHURCH

211N. Main, Lockney 
Interdenominational Church 

Rev. Ted Samples, Pastor
Sunday School............ 9:45 a.m.
Morning W orship.... 11:00a.m. 
Evening Worship........ 6:30 p.m.
Wednesday Service. . .  6:30 p.m. 

*****
GRANT CHAPEL 

CHURCH OF GOD 
IN CHRIST 

John Williams, Pastor
Sunday School..........10:00 ajn.
Monday Worship. . . .  11:00a.m.
Evening Service.........7:30 p.m.
Tuesday:

Prayer Service........ 8.*00 p.m.
Wednesday Service.. . .  7:30 p.m. 

*****

IGLESIA DEL REY JESUS 
404 E. 6th S t , Lockney 

Lupe Banda, Pastor
Sunday School............10:00a.m.
Evening Service........... 6:00p.m.
Tuesday:

Youth Service............ 7:30p.m.
*****

MAIN STREET 
CHURCH OF CHRIST 

Lockney
Ed Hull, Minister

Bible Study..................9:30 ajn.
Morning Worship.......10:30a.m.
Evening Warship......... 6:00 p.m.
Wednesday:

Ladies Bible Class...9:30 a.m.
Bible Study..............7:30 p.m.

*****
MT. ZION 

BAPTIST CHURCH 
Floydada

Rev. Ralph Jackson
Sunday School..........10:00 a.m.
M in ing Worship___11:00 a.m.
BTU.......................................6:00 p.m.
Evening Worship..........7:00 p.m.
Wednesday:

M id -W ^  Prayer. .  7:00 p.m. 
Thursday:

Bible Study...............7:00 p.m.
*****

NEW SALEM PRIMITIVE 
BAPTIST CHURCH 

Floydada
Jim Jackson, Pastor

Sunday: Congregational
Singing....................10:30 a.m.

Morning Worship.......llKX)a.m.
Evening Worship..........6:00 p.m.

*****
PRIMER IGLESIA 

BAUTISTA
t Rev. Pedro Reyes
Sunday School..............9:45 a.m.
Morning Service......... 11:00 a.m.
Training Union............ 6:00 p.m.
Evening Worship.........6:00 pjn.
Wednesday Service. . . .  7:30 p.m. 

*****
SAN JOSE

CATHOLIC CHURCH 
Lockney

Msgr. Tim Schwertner, Pastor 
Wednesday:

Communion Ser.........8:00 p.m.
Saturday Vigil:

Mass of Sunday___ 7:30 p.m.
Sunday Mass............12:30 p.m.

*****
SOUTH PLAINS 

BAPTIST CHURCH 
Ernest Stewart, Pastor

Sunday School........... 10:00 a.m.
Morning Worship__ 11:00a.m.

*****
SPANISH ASSEMBLY OF 

GODTEMPLO  
GETSEMANI 
308 Mississippi 

Samuel Rodriguez, Pastor
Sunday School.......... 10:00 a.m.
Morning W orship.... 11:00 a.m. 
Evening Evangelistic

Service......................6:00 p.m.
Wednesday:

Family Night.......... 7:30 p.m.

SPANI1% B A P nST  
MISSION 
Floydada 

Rev. Lupe Rando
Sunday School.............9:45 a.m.
Morning Worship....... 10:55a.m.
Evening Worship........6:(X)p.m.
Wednesday Evening. . .  7:00 p.m.
1 St Wed........Organization Night

*****
ST. MARY MAGDALEN 
CATHOLIC CHURCH 

Floydada
Father Rkardo Salditos

Sunday M ass...............11:30 a.m.
Weekday M asses......... 7:30 p.m.
(Tuesday, Thursday, Saturday) 

Office & RecUMY Phone: 
983-5878

*****
TEMPLO BAUTISTA 

SALEM  
Lockney

Pedro Reyes, Iiiterim Pastor
Sunday School..............9:45 a.m.
W t^hip Service......... 11:00 a.m.
Christian Training. . . .  5:00 p.m.
Evening Worship......... 6:00 p.m.
Wednesday:

Prayor Meeting.........7:30 p.m.
*****

TEMPLO BETHEL 
SPANISH

ASSEMBLY OF GOD 
Washington and 1st SL 

Lockney 652-2181
Gabriel W. Ortiz, Pastor 

Olga L. Martinez, * 
Youth Pastor

Sunday School.............9:45 a.m.
Morning Worship........ 11:00 a.m.
Evening Worship.......... 5:00 p.m.
Wednesday Service. . .  7:30 p.m. 

*****
TEMPLO NUEVA VIDA 

Rev. Herman Martinez 
308 W. Tennessee

Sunday School............10:(X) a.m.
Sunday Prayer Service.. 2:00p.m.
Evening Worship........ 5:00 p.m.
Tuesday:

Evening Service. . . .  7:30 p.m,
Thursday Service........7:30 p.m.

*****
TRINITY CHURCH 

500 W. Houston Floydada 
Interdenominational Church 

James Poteet, Pastor
Sunday School............ 9:45 a.m.
Morning Worship___11:00 a.m.
Sunday Evening.......... 6:(X) p.m.
Wednesday: Prayer. . . .  7:30 p.m. 

*****
LUTHERAN CHURCH 
Providence Community 

Gary Kleypas, Pastor 
Sunday School &

Adult Bible Gass.. 10:00 a.m. 
Worship Service. . .  11:00a.m. 

*****
VICTORY BAPTIST 

CHURCH
Sunday School.......... 10:00 a.m.

*****
WEST COLLEGE 

CHURCH OF CHRIST 
West College & Third, 

Lockney
Frank Duckworth, Evangelist

Morning Worship___ 10:30 a.m.
Evening Worship......... 6:00 p.m.
Wednesday Service___8:00 p.m.

*****
WEST SIDE 

CHURCH OF CHRIST 
Floydada 983-3548

Sunday Worship......... 10:30 a.m.
Sunday Evening...........6:00 p.m.
Wednesday........................... 7:00 p.m.

m
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C L R S S i r i E D  RDUE RT I S I N6
AUTOMOTIVE

PONTIAC - 1989 GRAND PRIX, 2 door, 
auto. V-6.70.000 miles. 652-3613.

l-21p

1990 REGAL BUICK (Limited), all fac
tory extras, white, red leather. 5100 miles. 
Phone 293-5910. Plainview.

l-14p

CARD OF THANKS

Thank you to everyone who helped in 
anyway during the funeral for our brother. 
For the calb. food, flowers and prayers. And 
to Bro. Hal for the services, and to Resthaven 
for handling everything for us. God Bless 
everyone.

The Sam Smith Family 
Wilma Payne and family 

Lou Little and family 
l-14p

Lindsay Zimmatic 
Irrigation Systems

Sold and Serviced by . . .  
Rhoderick Irrigation 

Silvcrton
OfTice - 823-2249 

Home - 847-2584 - 
Mobile - 847-2332

Irrigation Pipeline 
Installed

FARM SERVICES

WE CUSTOM MAKE AND H T  
Air conditioning hoses for 

all types of machines. 
BROWN IMPLEMENT 

983-2281
tfc

CUSTO M  PROCESSING
B EE F, H O G , DEER 

Kill days - Mon., Wed. & Fri.
Caprock Meat

807 E. Mis.souri 983-5844

ECONOMICAL STORAGE  
TRY BARKER'S

Jewel Box-Mini Storage |
and save your time and money. 

Phone 652>2642 
Corner Main & Locust 

Locknay, Texas 
BARKER BUILDING

Probasco
Flying Service

OfHcc at Floydada Municipal Airport

983-2314 or 983-5061
AERIAL PESTICIDE APPLICATION

Nights Call: Mitch Probasco, 983-2368 or Jimmy Cervantes, 983-2657

PUBLIC NOTICES

NOTICE

Notice is hereby given that the Commissioners’ Court of Floyd County, 
Texas at its February regular term on February 8,1993, at 10:00 a.m., intends 
to contract with one or more banks in Floyd County for the deposit of the 
County’s public funds, in “compliance with Local Government Code § 
116.021 thru 116.024.

A bank in the County of Floyd that wants to be a county depository must 
deliver it application to the County Judge of Floyd County on or before the 
8th day of February, 1993, in compliance with Local Government Code § 
116.023. The application must stale the amount of the bank’s paid-up capital 
stock and permanent surplus, and the application must be accompanied by:

1) A statement showing the financial condition of the bank on the date of 
the application; and

2) A certified check fora least one-half percent of the county’s revenue for 
the preceding year. (Floyd County Revenue: $1,727,104.08)

DATED THIS 12TH DAY OF JANUARY, 1993.
WILLIAM D. HARDIN, Floyd County Judge

1-14,1-21,1-28,2-4c

Issued this 18lh day of December. 1992.

NOTICE OF A PUBLIC MEETING ON 
AN APPLICATION FOR A MUNICIPAL SOLID WASTE 

FACILITY PERMIT

CITY OF FLOYDADA, P.O. Box 10, Floydada, Texas 79235-0010 has 
applied to the Texas Water Commission (TWC) for a permit (Proposed 
Permit No. MSW2207) to authorize a Type I municipal solid waste manage
ment facility (landfill). The proposed site covers approximately 48.99 acres 
of land and is to receive approximately 13.75 tons of solid waste per day for 
disposal or other processing. The waste management facility is to be southeast 
of Floydada, 1.5 miles cast of the intersection of U.S. Highway 62/70 and FM 
1958, and 0.3 mile south of U.S. Highway 62/70 in Floyd County, Texas.

This application has been declared administratively complete and is currently 
under technical review by the staff of theTWC. Once the technical evaluation 
is completed, the TWC will issue further notice of the applications and the 
terms of any proposed draft permits.

Copies of the applications arc available for inspection in the offices of the 
Texas Water Com mission, Park 35,12118 N. Interstate Highway 35, at Y ager 
Lane, Building B, Room 190, Austin, Texas, telephone 512/908-2920 or 512/ 
908-2921.

The TWC will conduct an informal public meeting to receive and consider 
public comments on the application. The informal public meeting will be held 
at:

1:00 p.m. - Tuesday, January 26,1993 
Floyd County Courthouse - County Courtroom 

107 South Main - Floydada. Texas 79235

Information concerning the public meeting may be obtained by contacting 
Ann Scudday or Charles Stavley, Municipal Solid Waste Permits Section, 
P.O. Box 13087, Austin, Texas 78711-3087, Telephone 512/908-6687 or 
512/908-6688.

Persons with disabilities who plan to attend this meeting and who may need 
auxiliary aids or services such as interpreters for persons who are deal or 
hearing impaired, readers, large print or braille arc requested to contxict 
Charles Stavley or Ann Scudday, Municipal Solid Waste Permits Section at 
512/908-6688 or 1-800-RELAY-TX (TDD) at least two (2) work days prior 
to the hearing so that appropriate arrangements can be made.

Gloria A. Vasquez, Chief Clerk 
Texas Water Commission 

1-7,1-14,1-21C

FARMS FOR SALE

160 ACRE DRYLAND FARM noitheast 
of Floydada. Larry Jones, Broker. 983-2052.

2-4c

HOUSES FOR SALE

THREE BEDROOM, TWO BATH, brick 
home, garage with door opener. 113 J.B. 
Ave. Call Monte Williams, 983-5699 after 
5:00.

tfc

FOR RENT

FOR RENT: 2 bedroom house, 8 miles NE 
ofFloydada, l/4mileoffhighway.983-5084 
or 983-2722.

tfc

HELP WANTED

W AITRESS WANTED - Apply at 
Nielson’s Restaurant, 304 E. Houston, 
Floydada.

l-7c

NICE TWO AND THREE bedroom 
homes in all areas of totsm. Several new ones 
just listed. For all your Real Esute needs, call 
Sam Hale Real Estate at 983-3261.

tfc

WE’LL PAY YOU to type names and ad
dresses from home. $500.00 per 1000. Call 
1-900-896-1666 ($1.49 min/18 yrs. -t-) or 
write: PASSE - F2669,161 S. Lincolnway. 
N. Aurora, IL 60542.

2̂ p

INSURANCE

THE CITY OF FLOYDADA is uking 
applications until 5:00 pjn. January 15, 
1993, for the following position: 

SANTTATION/LANDnLL SERVICE 
WORKER

Texas Operator’s License with excellent 
driving record required. Experience in oper
ating, maintenance and repair of heavy 
equipment desired. Entry level position in
volving various types of manual labor. 
Aj^ly at City Hall, 114 W. Virginia Su, 
Roydada, Texas. Equal Opportunity/Af- 
firmative Action Employer.

l-14c

WERE YOU SATISnED with your crop 
insurance adjustments in 1992? If you think 
you might need to change agents and/or 
companies maybe you should talk to some 
GOEN & GOEN customers and see how 
they feel about the service they received. 
Drop by the office anytime for more infor
mation.

tfc

WE’LL PAY YOU to type names and ad
dresses from home. $500.(X) per 1000. Call 
1-900-896-1666 ($1.49 min/18 yrs. -►) or 
write; PASSE - F1251,161 S. Lincolnway, 
N. Aurora, IL 60542.

2-4p

HOUSES FOR SALE

NICE HOME, 1550 SF, 3/2, living, dining, 
office, cent, heat/air, fireplace, new carpet, 
double carport Has 18/36 finished metal 
building, bath, heat/air, large lot, trees, on 
pavement, just outside city limit Lockney, 
mile to new hospital. Owner, 652-3619.

l-21c

MISCELLANEOUS

CARPORTS - PATIO COVERS. 10)i20 
carport, $585.00. Free Estimates, 1-800- 
873-3271.

tfc

PUBLIC NOTICE

NOTICE TO CONTRACTORS

Sealed bids addressed to the City of Floydada, Texas will be received at the 
City Hall until 5:00 p.m., January 19,1993 and then publicly opened and read 
for funishing all plant, labor, material and equipment, and performing all 
work required for SEAL COATING CITY STREETS.

Bids shall be submitted in sealed envelopes upon the blank form of the 
proposal attached hereto and marked in the upper left hand corner.

All proposals shall be accompanied by a cashier’s check or certified check 
upon a national or state bank in the amount of five (5%) percent of the total 
maximum bid price payable without recourse to the City, or a bid bond in the 
same amount tom  a reliable surety company, as a guarantee that biddo' will 
enter into a contract and execute any bonds that may be required within ten 
days after notice of award of contract to him. The bid security must be 
enclosed in the same envelope with the bid. Bids without check or bid bond 
will not be considered. Contract is expected to be awarded at the January 19, 
1993 meeting.

If contract is over $25,0(X) the successful bidder must furnish performance 
and payment bonds upon the forms which are attached thereto in the amount 
of 100% of the contract price from an approved surety company holding a 
permit from the State of Texas to act as surety or other surety or sureties 
acceptable to the Owner.

The right is reserved to reject any and all bids and to waive any informality 
in bids received.

Plans, specifications, and bidding documents may be obtained from 
McMorries & As.sociates, Inc., 6300 Canyon Dr., Amarillo, Texas 79109, by 
qualified general contractors on deposit of $50.00 per set Deposits will be 
refunded, provided the prospective bidder complies witli one of the following 
requirements (1) If no proposal will be submitted: All documents arc returned 
in good condition to the office of the Engineer not later than 48 hours before 
the lime and date of receiving proposals; or (2) If a proposal is submitted; All 
documents are returned in good condition at the time and date of receiving 
proposals. Provided the pnospective bidder complies with neither of the two 
above requirements, the sum of $50.(X) shall become the property of the 
Engineer.

CITY OF FLOYDADA. TEXAS 

By: Wayne A. Russell, Mayor 

1-7, l-14c

MISCELLANEOUS

FOR SALE: Two seu trundle beds with 
four mattresses, 2 (new) off-white single 
bedspreads. $200.00. Jo Goen 983-3937.

l-14p

SERVICES

2 BEDROOM HOME on 4 tulf-lou ,1321 
W. Georgia. One bath, garage, storm win
dows. Call 983-5169 for appointment to 
view.

tfc

2 BEDROOM, 1 BATH, garage, fenced 
backyard. $25,000.515 W. Kentucky. 983- 
2982 or 983-2154.

tfc

FOR CEMENT WORK, BACKHOE, 
dump truck, winch truck or day working. 
Call 983-5120 and leave message or mobile, 
983-1120, Gary Benneu.

tfc
PAGEANT DRESS for sale. Size 8-10. 
$50.00. Used saxophone for sale. $100.00. 
652-2584.

l-21p

ANTIQUES FOR SALE by iqrpoinunent. 
652-3331,8 - 5 or 684-2512.

l-14c

LARRY OGDEN AUCTIONEERING - 
Estates. Farm, Ranch, Business, Liquida
tions. State Licensed and Bonded. (806) 
983-5808. TX #9240.

tfc

WASHER AND DRYER for sale. 983- 
2967.

l-14p

APPLIANCE SERVICE REPAIR: All 
kinds of household appliances. Call Gene 
Lowrance. 983-2763.

tfc

FOR SALE: Refrigerator, avocado. 
$250.00. Call 983-3615.

l-14p

ALTERATIONS; For your alteration 
needs, see Florence at Mr. T ’s Cleaners. 
Hemming, zippers replaced, patching and 
other.

tfc
OAK FIREWOOD sold by the rick or cord. 
983-5769.

l-28p

PERSONAL

DON’S MLPELER SHOP - All [ypes of 
exhaust work, pickup and delivery, free esti
mates. We accept Discover Card. 210 W. 
California, Roydada, TX, 983-2273. Out of 
town call 1-800-866-3670.

tfc

REDUCE: Bum off fat while you sleep. 
Take OPAL tablets and E-Vap diuretic. 
Available Tliompson Pharmacy.

l-21p

WANTED

LAND FOR SALE

LAST ONE! Country Living State Owned 
Repo Land. Royd County. 39.996 A. home- 
site/agriculture. 3 miles N. of Lockney off 
FM 378. $154/mo. Mon. - Fri. 9 - 5 1-800- 
275-REPO.

l-28c

PETS

WANTED: Old Sega and Nintendo games. 
Call 983-3615.

l - 14p

ONE YEAR OLD, spayed female, part 
German Shepherd, part Collie, tan. Needs 
new, good home out in country. Great guard 
dog, but will jump 6 fL fences. Home needed 
soon, will be put to sleep otherwise. 983- 
5364 after 5:30 p.m. or 983-3350 days.

1-14C

WORK WANTED

WILL CARE FOR ELDERLY in your 
home, days. Expterienced. References. 983- 
2797, R.A.

l-21p

Statewide Claaalfied Advertlslitf Network 
Advertise In 297 Texas newspapers mr only $290. 

Reach 3 MILLION Texans. Call this newspaper for details.
PIZZAmNSEEK)NGqutffiedfcsnchjM«.‘OHiy- 
ouVdeiivary ft fuNarvios rastannlL ‘Easy to 

*110 FranchiMB soM in llw tost 12

FOR SALE: Bluestem Hay - Round Bales, 
$25.00; Ironmaster and W.W. Spar Grass 
Seed. 5 miles S.E. Roydada Farm Road 
1958, Doyle Moore.

3-25p

opsnftopartt. 
months. Forintor mformslion cal 1-8004809966.

MUSiaANS WANTED; UNKNOWm promising 
■mateun for postftito rooordng contact Soto/ 
group. VokaAstnimento. Cal Tom. 1-800-044- 
6566. Fiao cal. DayMghL Amazing raoordod 
message. No obigalion.

COVENANT TRANSPORT NOW hiring OTR driv
ers. The beet toem pay in the induety: • 27e- 29d 
par mie pha nieage and longeviv bonus • Motol/ 
layover pay • Loadmgrijntoadmg pqr • Paid ineur- 
anoa R0quiremanto:4ylin.age23«iti1 yr-verdi- 
able OTR • G au  a COL srilh Haz/Mal 1-800441- 
4304or01S«62-3367.

HAPPY JACK FLEA Qard: Patonlad electronic 
deviae controie fleas in hornet widiout paitt- 
ddee. Raculli ovemighl AT TSC Starac.

GOTACAMPGROUNOmembanhiporimeahafa? 
W ei toha it AmericaV moat suooettM reaoit ro- 
■ale dearinghouM. Cal Raaort Saits litormaiion 
tol ta t  hoina 1-80042M067.

DRIVERS OTR: EXCELLENT ft benaits. 1- 
800468-1861.

ARE YOU COLLECTWG paymento on rad astoto 
youVa sold? W ei give you cash now for twee 
pafymantol Cdl National Hdai^ todiyl 1-800464-
1072.

NEEOEXTRAINOOIE?Ourtaa24pMt«>ldat 
w pliint how tttUMndi of piopit m  MfninQ fodni 
c im i wnn FWiworK MwmnQ. nq opsn 
quirad. 1-8004699426 E it 12.

TRUCK DRIVERS . TTgralocsioniarvicaidhri- 
sion of Norfi American Van Unaa, Inc., needs 
owner oparatom immadtolaly. Up to $6,000 con
tact aignino bonus and ^00,000 guaiantoad 
fnahaul otaring par year far top quaRy van opera- 
ton wito 2yia. axp in houaahoU goods or aladron- 
ica, FvtiM w taaK pL,U fan laa Mining is a«L  
LsaasorpuGhaManL 1-00044A2147Dapl V915.

ARKANSAS 0ZARK8, majasic mountoins, quid 
meadows, dean Urea, rivin, lowtoaaa, new homaa 
$60/X)0to $250,000, Devil Aiaoridai.40SHwy. 
$ Norto, Mountoin Home, AR 72663, 501-425- 
4565,1-800-264-4811.

35 ACRES SOUTH oIRodtsprin^s. End of private 
road. Joins larga ranch. Genfy idling with live oaks. 
Dearwtotur1«By.$1.000Mn,$14(Mno.TXVet(7.99% 
- 30yn.) 210-267-6664.
"SAVE ON AUTO Natailily insurance from $224.00 
per year. Leave name, number, county, beet time to 
cdl; Welquoto English or Espahd. 24 hourl-600- 
925-8449.
SWEDISH BOY 17, anxiously awaiting host family. 
Enjoys sports, reading and computars.OtwrScan- 
dinaviaa European high ichod studank arriving 
August Cal Eleanor 812-467-4619 or 1-8004IB- 
UNQ.
SINGLETONSUPPLY-PRE-ENGMEEREOmetal 
buildmgs: 24x30x10, $3,060; 30x40x10, K 050; 
30x60x12 $6,960:40x75x12 $8.064:50x100x14, 
$12490. Al buidings compulw designad. Any size 
avalabla. Mini warahousa systoms. Vary competi
tive pricing. Fast ddivoty - nationwide. Col t ^ y  
lor quote and delivery schedule 1-800-2994464.
ARCRAFT MECHANICTRAINMG. Become FAA 
ocnifed A ft P mechanic. DsyMightdasses. Finan- 
dd aid available. Job placemant assistance. Rice 
Aviation 1-800-776̂ 7423 or 713-644-7777.
BE SPONSORED DIRECT to factoc! growing 
F^PIan Company, PARTYUTE, featuring cdo- 
nid ewMlaa of Cape Cod. No nveetnant eet own 
houia, taming, exoelent income. Cal 1-600-666- 
6620 ext 6424.
BECOftE APARALEGALJom America's fastest

det growing profaeikw. lawyerinitroctedhomastudy. 
t a  The inaat pardagd program aMifabfa. P.CO.I., 
ra- Atala,Qa(ygia.Fraacatdogua. 1-800-362-7070 

DaptLA722
ADOPTION: HAPPILY MARRIED couple wishes 
to gwa your newborn itofma of lova, happinaes. 
tacuri$. Ld ua hdpyou tvough this diffcult bme. 
ConftdanW.CdlSahlyltfiaodlacl 2066266604. #b tegd  to be paktlor anyttmg beyond legal/ 
mtdkel mpantm.
AOOPTOKFYOUcould see whatatorrilic family 
wa are, perhaps il would maka this diffedt dedaion 
aaaisr. Lai US givayour baby a home tied with love, 
w«mtoandiaairihr.Altowedeo(pensaspaid.Pleese 
cdl Bfan and Midiad avaningc or weekends at 1- 
800-4464066. Ml iegd to be paid for enylhing 
beyond legePnedicalexpeneee.

Have A Great Week!

CRH
Systems

118 West CaUfornui 
983-2445 983-3151

DOS 5.0 Update & Quicken Payroll
Visit Our Show Room 
Everyday Low Prices_____

N eed A Hom e 
A p pliance R epaired?

Call
DON PAYNE 
(806) 983-2939

ADAMS :
WELL SERVICE •

•
Complete irrigation service * 

‘5 year warranty, domestic pump •

720 N. 2nd • 
983-5003 :

POOLE
WELL SERVICE
Complete irrigation service 

We also do mufflers & rai’iators

407 E. Houston 
983-2285

Script Printing |
& O ffice Supply I

• Commercial Printing i
' Office Supplies 8i Furniture I 

•Business Machines I
10$ S. Main Floydada 983-s**' jf
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New Name AeEauwment Group, L,P,

T^e Company and Farmhand, Inc. merge
Lockncy’s Tye Company and 

Farmhand Inc., of Grinncll Iowa, have 
merged together to form AgEquipment 
Group, L.P. This new business entity 
will combine the farm equipment manu
facturing and marketing capabilities of 
The Tye Company and Farmhand, Inc.

John Tye, President of The Tye 
Company and Joe Lund, President of 
Farmhand, Inc., said ‘The new entity is 
a combination of two very successful 
family-owned farm equipment manu
facturers who now have strengthened 
resources for the future. We feel this 
new paruiership is ideally positioned to 
serve dealers and farmers with conser
vation tillage and other equipment that’s 
specifically suited to farming and ranch
ing in the 90s and beyond.”

Tye was named President of the 
General Partner of the new entity and 
Lund will head up strategic planning, 
employee relations and continuous 
improvement programs.

According to Tye and Lund, 
AgEquipment Group, L.P. will merge

the marketing efforts of both compa
nies, but retain the Farmhand, Glencoe 
and Tye brand names and their respec
tive manufacturing and warehousing 
facilities.

“The driving force for the merger,” 
said Tye, “was the number of changes in 
farming practices. As they change, we 
need to change too. “The Tye Company 
is strong in the com belt marketplace for 
notill soybean planting equipment. 
Farmhand is strong at conservation till
age in the com belt

“The 1990 Farm Bill mandates con
servation compliance and we feel farm
ers are now more willing to spend 
money on conservation equipment in
stead of replacing their old equipment 
with the same thing.

“With the merger we will be able to 
offer a larger product line for dealers in 
the com belt and we will be selling 
through a company sales force.

“The impact on the local area should 
be good,” continued Tye. ‘This will add 
stability to the company and strengthen

our ability to market the product. As we 
sell more products, we employ more 
people.”

Tye manufacturers and markets con
ventional, mintill and notill planting 
equipment along with Paratill deep till
age equipment. Farmhand manufac
tures and markets primary and secon
dary tillage equipment under the Glen
coe brand name. Three of its best know 
products are the Soil Save, Soil Finisher 
and Yield Builder.

“Conservation tillage and planting 
equipment will be a primary focus for 
our new business partnership,” said Tye 
and Lund. “We now have a broad range 
of products that help farmers across the 
country meet farm program compliance 
requirements.”

“Our other focus will be material 
handling and grinding equipment,” Tye 
and Lund said.

Under the new partnership, manufac
turing of Tye equipment will continue at 
its plant in Lockney. Farmhand and 
Glencoe equipment will continue at the 
company’s plant in Grinnell, Iowa.

Stock show grand champions named

PCG board supports two area producers
Members of Lubbock-based Plains 

Cotton Growers (PCG) Board of Direc
tors met January 6 to discuss a number 
of important issues that will likely be 
addressed in 1993. The 50-man PCG 
Board also went on record in their sup
port of two area producers being consid
ered for positions on the soon to be 
reappointed State ASCS Committee.

PCG Board members agreed to sup
port Ray Joe Riley of Hart, and J.D. 
Smith of Sudan, for positions on the 
State Committee. In other business the 
Board was presented with a number of 
reports, including a wrap-up of the 1992 
Boll Weevil Diapause Control FTogram.

PCG Boll Weevil Steering Commit
tee Chairman Steve Verett reported that 
the 1992 program was very successful 
and that a total of 453,040 acres were 
treated during the program. Verett noted 
that the u.sc of a satellite-based Global 
Positioning System (GPS) in place of 
manual flaggers was a tremendous suc
cess and helped provide unprecedented 
accuracy to the control phase of the 
program.

PCG Directors were given an update 
on collection under the Cotton Research 
and Promotion Program by Keith 
Sueety, a Cotton Board member and 
producer from Lcvelland, Texas. One 
thing that was of particular interest was 
the amount of money being collected on 
imported cotton products, a change that 
both growers and importers approved in 
1991. Sueety noted that to date assess
ments on imported cotton products were 
averaging about one million dollars per 
month.

Board members were also reminded 
that it is time to begin setting up TCG 
Director elections in each of the 25 
counties PCG serves. In 1993 Producer 
Directors will be elected to positions on 
the PCG Board in 23 of the 25 counties, 
the exceptions arc Hale and Swisher 
Counties where Business Directors will 
be elected.

“Participating in the election of Direc
tors to the PCG Board is an important 
way for PCG producer members to sb*. 
involved in the ongoing activities of 
Plains Cotton Growers,” notes PCG 
President Wayne Huffakcr, a Lynn 
County cotton producer.

Producers play an active role in PCG 
activities by staying in touch with the 
PCG Directors from their county and

letting them know of issues as they 
develop, or contacting the PCG office in 
Lubbock. CoUon producers across the 
High Plains benefit from the work PCG 
does adds Huffaker.

MORE COTTON NEWS
Lubbock-based Plains Cotton Grow

ers has learned that cotton producers and 
interested agri-businessmen from 
across the High Plains have been invited 
to attend a meeting in Lamesa, January 
15, to discuss Conservation Compliance 
and associated topics. The meeting will 
be held at the Forrest Park Community 
Center in Lamesa and is scheduled to 
begin at 10;(X) a.m.

State and county personnel from both 
the Soil Conservation Service (SCS) 
and the Agricultural Stabilization and 
Conservation Scrx'ice (ASCS) will be

on hand to answer questions about 
Conservation Compliance and provide 
some new infmnation concerning the 
implementation of new rules, including 
mandatory spot-checks, beginning in 
1993. Pat Henson, SCS Assistant State 
Conservationist from Temple, and 
Donnie Bowman, Director of the State 
ASCS Office in College Station, are 
scheduled to attend and make presenta
tions.

USDA personnel from over 20 High 
Plains counties have also been invited to 
attend the meeting. They include ASCS 
County Executive Directors andCounty 
Committee members, as well as District 
and County Conservationist and Dis
trict Conservation Boards. The goal of 
the meeting is to provide producers and 
USDA personnel with the best informa
tion available on these topics.

Continued From Page 1
son; 2nd - Ryon Smith; 3rd - Kacie 
Young; 4th - Sarah Martin; 5th - Amy 
Davis.

Heavyweight: 1st-Josh Quebe; 2nd
- Leslianne Hickerson; 3rd - Jim Davis.

Suffolk
A middle Weight belonging to 

Corbin Kellison was named Breed 
Champ and a Heavy Weight belonging 
to Kristen Kellison was named Reserve 
Breed Champ of the Suffolk division.

Lightweight: 1st-Desha Smith; 2nd
- Rhanda Hickerson; 3rd - Tim Mitchell; 
4th - Jenna Ford; 5th Rodolfo Cervan
tes.

Middle Weight: 1st - Corbin Kelli
son; 2nd - Amy Davis; 3rd - Tim Mitch
ell; 4th - Tim Mitchell; 5th - Ryon 
Smith.

Heavy Weight: 1st - Kristen Kelli
son; 2nd - Allen Martin; 3rd - Tyler 
Phillips; 4th - Frederico Cervantes: 5th - 
Bryan Bybee.

SWINE
Other Pure Breeds
In the Other Pure Breeds Division of 

the Swine Show Tyler Phillips took 
home the Breed Champ rosette and 
Holly Arjona the Reserve Breed Champ 
rosette.

1st - Tyler Phillips; 2nd - Holly Ar
jona; 3rd - Cody Hayes; 4th Sarah Mar
tin.

Chester Whites
Jeri Lambert took home the purple 

rosette for Breed Champ and Casey 
Lambert the rosette for Reserve Breed 
Champ.

1st - Jeri Lambert; 2nd - Casey Lam
bert; 3rd - Kacie Young; 4th - Kaci 
Mathis; 5th - Sal Failla; 6th - Heath 
Stoemer; 7th - Brandon Widener.

Congratulations Lockney Stock Show Exhibitors!

i!
'

I

Pictures for the Senior Showman
ship and Junior Showmanship win
ners will be printed in next weeks 
Floyd County Hesperian-Beacon.

CORBIN KELLISON 
Reserve Grand Champion Steer 
1993 Lockney Livestock Show

Duroc
Eric Bartlett carried off the Breed 

Champ rosette with his 1st place heavy 
weight and Lindsey Mathis the Reserve 
Breed rosette with his 1st place light 
weight in the Duroc division of the 
swine show.

Light Weight: 1st - Lindsey Mathis; 
2nd - Holly Arjona; 3rd - Allen Martin; 
4th - Heath Stoemer; 5th - Tyler Bybee; 
6th - Casey Lambert.

Heavy Weight: 1st - Eric Bartlett; 
2nd Desha Smith; 3rd - Tyler Phillips; 
4th - Traci McQuhae; 5th - Jerod Glas- 
son; 6th - Becky Lambert; 7th - Cynthia 
Martin.

Hampshires
Breed Champ honors went to Tyler 

Phillips with his heavy weight Hamp
shire and Reserve Champ honors went 
to Brett McQuhae with his heavy weight 
Hampshire in the Hampshire Division 
of the swine show.

Light Weights: 1st - Brittany Aston; 
2nd - Tyler Bybee; 3rd - Ryon Smith; 
4th - Lindsey Mathis; 5th - Jeri Lambert; 
6th - Brandon Widener; 7th - Holly 
Arjona.

Heavy Weights: 1st - Tyler Phillips; 
2nd - Brett McQuhae; 3rd - Cody Hayes; 
4th - Trudi Lambert; 5th - Brandon 
Widener, 6th - Allen Martin.

Yorkshires
Brittany Aston received the Breed 

Champion rosette and Trudi Lambert 
the Reserve Breed Champion rosette in 
the Yorkshire division of the swine 
show.

1st - Brittany Aston; 2nd - Trudi 
Lambert; 3rd - Becky Lambert; 4th - Jeff 
Griffith; 5th - Cynthia Martin; 6th - 
Robert Bartlett.

Crosses
Heath Stoemer received the Breed 

Champion rosette with his Heavy 
Weight and Holly Arjona the Reserve 
Breed Champion rosette with her Heavy 
Weight in the Cros;«s division of the 
swine show.

Light Weight: 1 st - Lacey Aston; 2nd 
- Amy Davis; 3rd - Tyler Bybee; 4th - 
Trudi Lambert; 5th - Bryan Bybee; 6th - 
Jeff Griffith.

Middle Weight: 1st - Brittany Aston; 
2nd - Brandon Widener; 3rd - Josh 
Robinette: 4th - Joe Marks; 5th - Jeff 
Griffith; 6th - Kacie Young.

Middle Heavy Weight; 1st - Lacey 
Aston; 2nd - Kaci Mathis; 3rd - Cooter 
Durham; 4th - Jeri Lambert; 5tli - Ka
trina Bartlett; 6th - Mikhael Durham.

Heavy Weights: 1st - Heath Stoemer; 
2nd - Holly Arjona; 3rd - Jerod Glasson; 
4th - Brett McQuhae; 5th - Traci 
McQuahe.

Exhibitors vying for Senior Show
manship honors included Mikhael Dur
ham, Jerod Glasson, Cody Hayes, and 
Jeri Lambert. Junior Showmanship par
ticipants included Kacie Young, Lacey 
Aston, Brittany Aston, Eric Bartlett, 
Lindsey Mathis and Brett McQuhae.

Jodie Foster and David Foster were

superintendents for the Steer Show; 
Dale Powell was superintendent for the 
Sheep show and he was assisted by 
Debbie Shatley and Darrell Rasco. 
Monty Teeter was superintendent of the 
Swine show and his assistants were Kip 
Holt, Phillip Glasson and Bill Davis.

Glen Alan Phillips judged the local 
show for the second year in a row. He is 
a graduate of Angelo State and coach of 
the livestock judging team. He has a 
Undergraduate Degree from Texas 
A&M and was a member of the Live
stock Judging Teams at A«feM and South 
Plains College. He was High Point Indi
vidual in 1991 at the National Western 
Livestock Contest held in Denver. He is 
a former FFA Vice-President and a 
member of the State 4-H Council.

The Lockney 4-H Club was in charge 
of the concession stand.

Life Insurance
NICK LONG  

983-3441
Siaif Farm l.ifc liMiram c Company 
Home Office; Hlooniiniiliin. Illinois

FLOYDADA 
IMPLEMENT CO.

MASSEV-FB̂ QUSOiy
Floydada ^3-3584

PRODUCER'S
COOPERATIVE

ELEVATOR
983-2821 - FLOYDADA 
983-3770 • DOUGHERTY

FIRST NATIONAL 
BANK OF FLOYDADA

Floydada 983-3717

RUSSELL'S 
EQUIPMENT & SUPPLY

Russell's

Floydada 983-3751

FLOYDADA 
COOPERATIVE GINS 

INC.

[COOP:
Floydada 983-2884

ERIC BARTLETT 
Reserve Grand Champion Swine 

1993 Lockney Livestock Show

CORBIN KELLISON 
Reserve Grand Champion Sheep 

1S>93 Lockney Livestock Show

Rhoderick Irrigation
of Siiverton

is Proud to Announce 
Our Association 

with
ADAMS WELL SERVICE

of Floydada

in the Sale and Service of

LINDSEY ZIMMATIC CENTER 
PIVOT IRRIGATION SYSTEMS

Stop by and visit Boone or 
Jeff at Adam s Well Service 

or call Eddie a t Siiverton

ADAMS W ELL SERVICE  
P h o n e .. .983-5003

RHODERICK IRRIGATION  
P h o n e .. .823-2249


